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4$ OF CREW 
OF STEAMER IS 
THOUGHTLOST

By U n i t P r e s s

NEW YORK, Jan. 25.— Rescue 
cseels steaming into the New 

h'ork harbor today with 117 sur
vivors of the sunken Ward liner 
Mohawk reported one known dead 
and 4(5 others dead or missing: in 
[the disaster o ff the New Jersey 
Coast.

Acts of heroism, tales o f calm
ness and efficiency of the ship’s 
officers and of'su ffering of the 
rescued in zero temperatures were 
reported by the survivors of the 
Mohawk, which sank before mid- 

I right after being: ripped apart in 
| collision with the freighter Talis
man.

"The steering trear gave way 
when the Mohawk was traveling at 
full speed, between 14 and 1(5 
knots, and the accident was un
avoidable,” George Clancy, on 
watch on the Mohawk, reported.

The Talisman, not seriously 
damaged, stood by while thi'jF. S. 
Algonquin, the S. S. I.imon, the 
coastguard cutters Champlain and 
Icarus and other craft rescued 
survivors who took to life boats as 
the Mohawk, filling rapidly with 
water, turned on her side and sank 
beneath them.

It was believed the captain and 
several of the crew went down 
with the ship.

The Talisman, Algonquin and 
Champlain proceeded to New York. 
The search for survivors con
tinued toduy by 17 const guard 
craft and two airplanes.

( agers of Olden, 
Eastland to Play 

Tonight at 7:30
Eaxtlnml Ili-Y will endeavor to

night at 7:30 in the Kastland gym
nasium to counter Olden high 
quint's for their defeat meted 
Tuesday. The CWdenites stacked up 
an IK to 14 win.

The probable lineups:
Olden— Gibson and Weeks, for

wards; Young and Garrett, guards, 
and Gullet, center.

Kastland Hi-Y— Horton and Ma 
hon, forwards; Siehert and T. 
Coleman, guards, and M. Coleman, 
center.

Named Chairman 
Crippled Aid Work 
In Eastland County
Appointment of Mrs. F. M. Ken

ny of Eastland as county chairman 
for the society o f crippled chil
dren was announced FYida.v. The 
appnintmout was made from the 
Slate Board o f Education at Aus
tin.

Mrs. Kenny will appoint her co
workers throughout the county.

Anyone knowing children, young 
men or women who need treat
ment have been requested to con
tact Mrs. Kenny.

Trial May Make 
Him Governor PROCEEDINGS 

11TH COURT OF 
CIVIL APPEALS

Roosevelt’s New Son-in-Law

Promotion to the North Dukotn 
j governor’s chair may come to 

IJeut. Gov. Walter H. Welford, 
-hown above practicing with the 

| gavel, if Gov. Thomas Moodie is 
forced from office by impeach- 

I ment proceedings launched against 
! him, on the charge that he is not 
| a U. 8. citizen. Welford is a non- 
l partisan leaguer.

Crew Sends Message 
As Boat Goes Down

Us United Press
REYKJAVIK, Iceland, Jan. 25. 

Beyond hope o f rescued, the crew 
o f IS aboard the trawler Jeria 
wirelessed a last farewell to their 
families and friends as the little 
ship was foundering Tuesday. The 
Trawler Wambory reported today.

Life belts marked Jeria, cloth
ing and other articles were wash
ed ashore next day.

Man Given 50 Cents 
Fpr Returning $1,600

%i•  By Unltsd Press
JIWINGHAM, Ala. —  A. C. 

ThnnW found $ 1,(100 worth or 
postal savings certificates.

He spent two days of tedious 
search in finding the owner, a 
woman who had not yet discover
ed she had lost them.

“You,” said the owner, “ deserve 
n reward."

"Yes, ma’am,”  beamed Thomas, 
holding out his palm.

The fortunate owner fumbled in 
her purse, deposited a half-dollar 
in Thomas' hand.

Pay your poll tax. Just because 
there won’t he a president or gov
ernor or other state officers run
ning for something this year is no 
reason that it isn't important to be 
prepared to vote when something 
does come up, and when folks are 
indifferent about paying their 
poll taxes something surely does 
pop up and then there is lots of 
wailing and gnashing of teeth. The 
repeal amendment for Texas will 
no doubt come up in an election 
this year as well as several local 
matters to be settled by a vote of 
the people and its a cinch no one 
can vote that doesn't have his or 
her poll taxes fully paid up, and 
remember, there are only five days 
left to pay them ni. It takes a dol- 
lai ai d six bits p e r  head to get the 
privilege of voting in this good old 
state of Texas. Seems lik< a lot, 
hut not much when one thinks of 
what it may mean in voting time.

And another thing, school taxes 
become delinquent after January 
31st, which means that interest be
gins to pile up besides the usual 
penalty. Naturally school taxes 
are really important and special 
drives and meetings to get folks to 
pay up should be unnecessary. Our 
schools are the foundation o f ev
erything worth while. I f  you have
n’t paid them, do so, now without 
fail, and C. A. Hertig is a nice 
fellow to do business with and one 
of the best school secretaries in 
this country. His office is in the 
Exchange National Bank building 
on the fifth floor. The elevator 
will take you up, and Hertig, with 
a smile and lots of magnetic per
sonality will hand you a nice clean 
receipt and besides he will put 
you on the honor roll— and that 
means a lot.

The long awaited testimony o f 
Bruno Hauptmann is now at hand. 
Millions of people have eagerly 
been waiting for what he has to 
say in defense of himself against 
the charges o f his implication in 
the kidnaping of Ohas. A. Lind
bergh. Jr., on March 1st, 1932. 
Hauptmann says in the preliminar
ies that he didn’t Ho it, nor did he 
have any part in it. He said he was 
in mnny places elsewhere instead 
of anywhere near the surrounding 
o f where the crime happened at 
the time it did happen. He feels 
that he can convince the jury that 
he will he telling the truth. That 
will be interesting, as well as any 
other witnesses in Hauptmann’s 
behalf. More people will read the 
details of the defense testimony 
than did the testimony of the pro
secution, because today Haupt
mann and what he has to say is 
the footlight parade of interest.

Again we call attention to the 
three act play, “ This Thing Cnlled 
Love," which will he presented by

(Continued on page 5)

The following proceedings were 
! had in the Court of Civil Appeals,
1 Eleventh Supreme Judicial Dis
trict :

Affirmed— H. E. Culwell vs. St. 
Paul Fire & Maine Ins. Co., Jones.

Reversed and Remanded— Sun 
Insurance Office, Ltd., vs. Mrs. C. 
Dunn, Jones.

Reversed and Rendered— Ameri
can Surety Co. of New York vs. 
Robert Cross, district clerk, Jones.

Reversed and Rendered in Part; 
Undisturbed in Part— W. P. Wes- 
moreland vs. T. R. Masterson, 
Knox.

Temporary Stay Order Granted 
in Part— Bernice Wood et vir. vs. 
li. F. Dittmar Co. et al., Cameron.

Affirmed on Certificate— Mrs. 
J. W'. Adams et al. vs. Magnolia 
Petroleum Co., Eastland.

Cases Dismissed— Mrs. Elizabeth 
Hamilton vs. Illinois Rankers Life 
Assurance Co., Dallas; The Globe 
& Rutgers Fire Ins. Co. o f New 
York City et al. vs. R. A. Craw
ford.

Motions Submitted —  Wichita 
Valley Railway Co. vs. Perry A. 
Fife, appellee’s motion for permis
sion to file motion for rehearing 
out o f time; Mrs. Elizabeth Ham
ilton vs. Illinois Bankers Life As
surance Co., joint motion to per
mit filing of state of facts; Dallas 
Railway & Terminal Co. vs. Vir
ginia Redman, appellant's motion 
to tax cost o f a portion of tran
script against appellee, and to 
strike out a portion of the tran
script; Dr. Marvin l*. Stone vs. W. 
F. Watt, substitute trustee, et al., 
appellee’s motion to advance; J. F. 
Roark et al. vs. Dickinson Trust 
Co., defendant in error’s motion 
for additional supersedeas bond; 
Southland Greyhound Lines, Inc., 
vs. Mrs. Cora Ashby, appellee’s 
motion for rehearing; Mrs. Eliza
beth Hamilton vs. Illinois Bankers 
Life Assurance Co., joint motion 
to dismiss; Iowa Manufacturing 
Co. vs. M. A. Baldwin et al., joint 
motion to postpone submission; 
Southland Greyhound Lines, Inc., 
vs. Mrs. Cora Ashby, appellant’s 
motion for rehearing: The Globe 
& Rutgers Fire Ins. Co. of New 
York City et al. vs. R. A. Craw
ford, joint motion to dismiss ap
peal.

Motions Granted— Texas & Pa
cific Railway Co. vs. A. E. Rumpy, 
motion to return mandate without 
payment o f costs; Mrs. J. W. Ad
ams et al. vs. Magnolia Petroleum 
Co., appellee’s motion to affirm on 
certificate; Dr. Marvin P. Stone 
vs. W. F. Watt, substitute trustee, 
et al., appellee’s motion to ad
vance; J. F. Roark et al. vs. Dick
inson Trust Co., defendant in er
ror’s motion for additional super
sedeas bond; Mrs. Elizabeth Ham
ilton vs. Illinois Bankers Life As
surance Co., joint motion to dis
miss; Iowa Manufacturing Co. vs. 
M. A. Baldwin et al., joint motion 
to tpostpone submission; The Globe 
& Rutgers Fire Ins. Co. o f New 
York City et al. vs. R. A. Craw
ford, joint motion to dismiss ap
peal.

Motions Overruled— J. M. Cate 
vs. Orfic Gasoline Production Co. 
et al., appellant’s motion for re
hearing; Dallas Railway & Termi
nal Co. vs. Virginia Redman, ap
pellant’s motion to tax cost of a 
portion of transcript against appel
lee, and to strike out a portion of 
the transcript; Wichita Valley 
Railway Co. vs. Perry A. Fite, ap
pellee's motion for permission to 
file motion for rehearing out of 
time.

Motions Withdrawn— Texas Em
ployers Insurance association vs. 
Buford Whiteside, motion to re
turn mandate without payment of 
costs.

Motions Dismissed— Mrs. Eliza
beth Hamilton vs. Illinois Bankers 
Life Assurance Co., joint motion 
to permit filing of statement of 
facts.

Cases Submitted —  l.ona T. 
Shawver vs. T. B. Masterson, 
Knox; J. H. Standridge vs. E. C. 
Vines et al., Comanche; Camden 
Fire Insurance Co. vs. Clav Lum
ber Co., Tavlor; Mrs. Emily San
derson vs. J. J. Sanderson, Knox.

Cases to be Submitted Friday, 
Feb. 1, 1935— W. N. Viney vs. 
Casualty Reciprocal Exchange, 
Haskell; Texas Employers Insur
ance assoriation vs. L. H. Hardy, 
Nolan; D. N. Hardy et al. vs. City 
of Throckmorton, Throckmorton; 
V. S. Cassel vs. j .  E. Johnson et 
al., Taylor.,

Here is President Roosevelt's new son-in-law, John Boettiger, pic
tured beside his bride, the former Anna Roosevelt Dull, at the couple's 
first “ press conferenee” since their surprise wedding. They were lo
cated at the Roosevelt home in New York, to which they returned after 
a brief honeymoon trip.

BRUNO SCOFFS 
AT TESTIMONY 

AGAINST HIM
By United Press

FLEMINGTON, N. J., Jan. 25. 
Bruno Hauptmann today scoffed 
at the Lindbergh kidnap ladder and 
disowned it as the product of his 
handicraft.

The Bronx carpenter, defending 
himself on the witness stand from 
the charge of murdering Charles 
A. Lindbergh Jr., met the powerful 
array of exhibits the government 
has traced to his door, with dis
dain and at times a strangely 
forced levity.

“ I am a carpenter," was his re
sponse to Edward Reilly’s question 
whether he built the ladder by 
which the kidnaper mounted the 
nursery window o f the Lindbergh 
home March 1, 1932.

For the rest he contented him
self of a denial, one by one, of the 
events in which the state claims he 
was a leading figure.

He not only derided the work
manship o f the kidnap ladder, but 
disowned the ransom notes.

“ No, no, no,” came from his lips 
in answer to every question con
cerning his association with the 
murder.

Early in the testimony he had 
reiterated his declaration that 
Isidor Fisch left him .he Lindbergh 
ransom money in a shoe box— and 
that he discovered it only a month 
before his arrest.

He denied he had ever been in 
Hopewell, thnt he had ever seen 
Colonel Lindbergh’s child, that he 
had ever scaled a cemetery wall to 
meet I>r. John Condon.

At times he became almost 
jocular in his replies to the ehief 
defense counsel. He seemed to 
have command of himself and, for 
the time being, o f the situation.

Action Appellate 
Court Ends Suit 
From 88th Court

BAIRD MAN IS 
DEAD FROM CAR 

CRASH INJURY
ABILENE, Jan. 25.— One man 

was dead here Thursday, victim of 
injuries received in an automobile 
collision, Hubert T. Reynolds, 29, 
member of a pioneer Callahan 
county family. He died in an Abi
lene hospital here Thursday. Death 
resulted from slashes in his throat, 
received when his head forced 
through the top of an automobile 
in which he was riding.

Funeral rites will be held from 
the Methodist church at Baird at 
2:30 this afternoon, with Rev. P. 
E. Yarborough, pastor, and Dr. J. 
E. Greswold of Clyde, former pas
tor, officiating. Burial will be 
made in the Eula cemetery, be
side the grave of his father, J. M. 
Reynolds, who was killed in a gin 
accident last Aug. 23.

Survivors include his wife and 
one-year-old son, Ted, who arrived 
Thursday from C'arrizozo, a sister, 
Mrs. Don Conley, also from there; 
two other sisters, Mrs. Glen Boyd 
and Miss Hazel Reynolds, Baird; 
two brothers, Presley Reynolds, a 
student in Texas Technological 
college, Lubbock; and Sterling 
Reynolds, Baird. His mother, Mrs. 
J. M. Reynolds of Baird, also sur
vives.

Three other persons are in the 
hospital here as a result of the ac
cident. They are M. C. Tucker, 
Sr., Carbon mayor, who has a la
cerated head and face; M. <’. 
Tucker. Jr., Cisco, with a broken 
jaw; and Mrs. Jewel Searcy. Baird, 
with a fractured leg, Ix-land Jack- 
son of Baird, Mrs. M. ( ’. Tucker, 
Jr., and her son, Gray I,ee, were 
given emergency treatment for 
minor injuries.

The accident occurred on a 
curve, u car occupied by the Tuck
ers and a machine carrying the 
three Baird residents meeting 
head-on about daybreak.

Wife Accused £91 C4Q Tfl DC
in Murder Plot IUDC

SPENT FOR THE
WORK RELIEF

Feeder Roads, Sewer And 
Water Systems To 

Get Work.

Mrs. Lucille Hey (above l is charg
ed by Hackensack, N. J., police 

with attempting to murder her 
husband. Russell Hey, a refrigera
tor salesman, by hiring two men 

: to push him over the Palisades 
precipice in a fake hold-up last 
Fall.

By United Pres*

AUSTIN, Jan. 25.— An eighi- 
project work program for East- 
land county today lead the list of 
grants by the Texas relief office.

They will e.mploy ,*25 men foi 
221 days and cost 521.548, of 
which $13,8*0 will lie paij by the 
state.

Eastland will benefit by having 
the city water system improved 
and streets marked. Feeder road j  
into Cisco, Eastland and Ranger 
will be graded and graveled. Im
provements in the Cisco sewage 
plant were ordered.

Johnson county received $2,- 
242 for road improvements em
ploying 50 men daily.

Proceedings Friday in the 11th 
court of civil appeals at Eastland 
included affirmation of certificate 
in the Mrs. J. W. Adams suit vs. 
Magnolia Petroleum company. The 
action was interpreted by attor
neys to end the case.

The suit, one in which plaintiff 
in the KKth district court failed 
to get judgment asked for in the 
sum of (204,500, had been appeal
ed to the appellate court.

Plaintiff in the district court en
deavored to show that defendant 
company owner her royalty on oil 
taken from lands on which she 
was one-fifth owner. The land, ac
cording to plaintiff’s original peti
tion, had been inherited from her 
gradmother, Mrs. M. H. Vaughtn, 

i who died in 1914 in Eastland.
The KKth court after the judg

ment overruled plaintiff's motion 
for new trial.

LeRov Lane Goes 
To Death !n Chair

By United Press

HUNTSVILLE, Texas, Jan. 26.
l. eRoy Lane died in the electric 
chair at the state penitentiary to
day, paying for the death of a Dal
las county deputy sheriff.

The holdup man, who was con
victed of killing the deputy in an 
effort to evade arrest, went calmly 
to the chair. He required no as
sistance from the guards on the 
short walk from his cell to the ex
ecution room.

He sat down in the death chair 
and the current was turned on a 
few minutes after midnight. He 
was pronounced dead at 12:13 a.
m. Lane made no final statement 
and sent no last-minute messages 
to relatives or friends.

ALLOWABLE FOR 
FEBRUARY IS 

CUT A LITTLE
By Unit**! PrMW

AUSTIN, Jan. 25.— State rail
road commissioners today issued 
allowable orders cutting Texas’ oil 
production back to 1,010,339 bar
rels daily, effective Feb. 1.

January allowable orders had 
permitted a daily production of 
1.011.000 barrels.

February allowables for Texas 
fields by district as compared to 
January allowables are: Panhandle, 
f>0,300, compared to 5K.KO0; West 
Central Texas, 31,000, compared 
to 25,000; West Texas, 145,055, 
against 147,407.

Expect Delivery 
Charge in Case 
This Afternoon

President to Be 
The Relief “Czar”

By Uniud Prrai
WASHINGTON, Jan. 25— Pres- 

j ident Roosevelt appeared assured
* today of early congressional ap- 
‘ proval of the $4,KK(I,000,000 bill

making him relief “ czar.”
The house sent the measure to 

the senate where leaders see little 
| trouble in jamming it through, 
i The overwhelming house vote 

in delegating the vast relief pow-
• era To the Resident. strengthened 

th. chlei executive control over 
the usually unruly chamber and 
may pressage the end of any fur
ther democratic insurgent drives 
— except on the bonus.

Planning Board Is
Voted By House

By United I
AUSTIN. Jan. 25.— A bill to 

create a seven-member state plan
ning hoard to co-operate with the 
national recovery plan, was passed 
ami sent to the senate today by’  
thi Texas house of representatives.

The vote for the bill was 1LZ 
15. It is large enough to give the 
bill immediate effect i f  the senate 
gives it 21 votes.

Criticism On W ar  
Profits Is Growing

WASHINGTON, Jan. 25. An
gry congressional criticism of the 
military force spread today to the 
senate. A movement developed to 
compel adoption o f ship building 
contracts, which would protect the 
government against overcharges >n 
time of emergency.

A house military affairs sub
committee, months ago challenged 
war department airplane expendi
tures.

The committee is attempting to 
gain the removal of Major Gen
eral Benjamin Foulois, army air 
corps chief.

Allred Reveals 
Hidden Knowledge

By United Press

AUSTIN. Gov. James V. All- 
red revealed a hidden accomplish
ment when he used perfect Ger
man at a banquet given German 
Ambassador Hans Luther and par
ty here.

"My good friends,”  he said in 
German, “ I wish I could address 
you in German hut it has been so 
long since I have conversed in Ger
man that I shall have to speak Eng
lish.”  He did so the remainder of 
the evening.

Governor Allred studied Ger
man at school under a teacher so 
thorough that he remembered 
much of what he then learned. He 
kept in practice by visits to a 
Montague county German settle
ment which was on Father All
red’s mail route.

Capitol correspondents, thinking 
the governor had memorized an in
troductory statement in German as 
a compliment to the visitor, were 
astonished when Allred reeled o ff 
German rhymes and proverbs for 
their entertainment.

Dr. Luther responded at the ban
quet in English.

VISITORS
Visitors in the 11th court of 

civil appeals at Eastland Friday 
were;

G. G. Hazel, Sudan; D. J. 
Brookreson, Benjamin; D. M. 
Oldham, Jr.. Abilene; G. F. Lock
hart, Lubbock and B. L. Cox of 
Abilene.

Taylor May Turn 
States’ Evidence

By United Press

FORT WORTH. Jan. 25— Hen
ry Bishop, Fort Worth attorney, 
was scheduled to confer this after
noon with Hill county authorities 
on trading a plea of guilty for a 
life term for Herschel Taylor, 
charged with the murder of Wal
ter (Money) Jones, Cleburne 
money lender, last Oct. 8.

Bishop said he would confer 
with District Attorney J. E. Clark 
and District Judge W. L. Wray, 
although Taylor ia slated for trial 
Monday.

Bishop said Taylor, if granted a 
life term, would turn state’s evi
dence against Neal Griffith, charg
ed with being an accessory to the 
slaying.

Delivery of the KKth courts 
charge to the jury in the civil suit 
of Cecil T. Williams vs. Safety 
Casualty company was expected to 
be made this afternoon.

The case, an appeal from the 
Industrial Accident Board at Aus
tin, is one in which plaintiff en
deavors to obtain compensation 
from defendant company on al
leged injuries received Nov. 29. 
1933. while loading sacks of car
bon in Stephens county.

Williams resides in Olden. The 
case was originally filed in Ste
phens county.

Jurors in the case are: C. W. 
Blacklock, W. L. Boggs, R. D. 
Pierce, Carl W. Marsh. Raymond 
Gray, Ray Harbin, Richard Schae
fer and H. R. Tye.

Sir Simon Denies 
He Owns Munitions

Ry United Press
LONDON, Jan. 25.— Sir John 

Simon today repudiated charges he 
was financially interested in arma
ments and announced he would 
criminally prosecute anyone who 
repeated the charge.

The repudiation came at a time 
Great Britain is preparing for an 
arms investigation as have other 
countries since the United States 
investigation was begun.

Sir John Simon made his state
ment through an attorney.

Million' and H a lf  
Asked For Program

By United Press
AUSTIN, Jan. 25.— Gov. All- 

red today applied to Federal Re
lief Administrator Harry Hopkins 
for $1,500,000 to be used in a 
schooling program in Texas. The 
project will furnish work for un
employed teachers to instruct il
literates and to give special train
ing to others.

School Lesson Saves 
His Brother’s Life

By United Press

PITTSBURG, Texas. -Because 
Dillard Ferguson, 9, remembered 
his school lesson, he was able to 
save his little brother's life.

Dillard and his brother were 
playing at home alone when his 
brother’s clothing caught on fire. 
He remembered what his teacher 
had taught him to do in such cases, 
wrap|a*d his brother in bed clothe*, 
and smothered the flames.

THREE HELD 
AFTER BATTLE 
WITH OFFICERS

Three were arrested and charged 
with theft of a Buick coupe at 
Olden containing a suit of clothes, 
an overcoat and a pair of boots 
Saturday night, Jan. 12, and a 
fourth was charged with theft in 
Justice of the Peace Milton N e 
man's court by Eastland county o f
ficers Thursday.

The three arrested were Haftdfl 
Massie o f Eastland, Vernon Smith 

, of Carbon and Tom Coburn of 
Olden. Officers did not reveal the 
name o f the fourth man charged, 
pending hia arrest.

The arrest was the outgrowth of 
three filling station robberies and 
a running gun battle with Ranger 
police officers through one o f the 
main residential streets o f Ranger 
early Sunday morning, Jan. 13.

A filling station at Breckenridge 
was reported robbed on Saturday 
night. Later a filling station was 
reported robbed by the same quar
tet at Palo Pinto and still later the 
third filling station was robbed at 
Metcalf Gap. Ranger officers were 
notified and lay in wait for the 
bandits, firing seven shots from a 
sub-machine gun as the robbers 
fled down Young street In a Bntek 
coupe, which had been stolen at 
Olden earlier in the night ■( **<*►«

The automobile, with throe bul
let holes in It, was found later ftua- 
day morning, burned, north o f 
Olden, with another automobile 
which was stolen in Ranger nearby.

Officers have been working a *  
the case for the past fe 
and the arrest o f the three I 
and the filing • {  charges 
the other man was the 
the invent igations.
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Current Events 
Puzzle Freshmen

Square Deal Army Drills to Challenge Huey Long
he said, “ that 
a cocounut

By United Praaa
EDINBURG.— The world i» a 

most bewildering place to 44 
freshmen, members o f the second 
semester class at Edinburg Junior 
college, who were recently requir
ed to answer 33 questions relating 
to current news.

Asked the winner of the 1934 
world’s series, one girl replied it 
was the “ Dean Brothers,” while 
seven boys and 14 girls couldn’t 
think of any answer at all.

Seven girls and three boys were 
unable to name the winner of the 
Rose Bowl game while one boy 
thought it might be “ Toulaine.”

The question rating the most di
verse answers concerned the value 
of the dollar since its devaluation. 
There were nearly 30 different an
swers, placing the value all the 
way from 33 cents to $21.

Most baffling were the ques
tions asking the winner of the last 
year’s Nobel Peace Prize and the 
name of the former German chan
cellor who was killed in the Nazi 
purge last June. To these ques
tions not a single persno would 
even hazard an answer.

The papers yielded the follow
ing other mis-information:

That King George of England 
was killed while climbing a moun
tain last summer; that Adolph Hit
ler was the 86-year-old German 
war hero who died last August, 
and that Secretary of State Cor
dell Hull succeeded William Wood- 
in as secretary of the treasury.

nuts down to them,’ 
they ever invented 
gathering scheme.”

Dr. Heaps disagrees with Ber- 
j trand Russell who believes that 
! man some time in the future will 
j completely master nature. Dr. 
i Heaps said: “ Nature, like man, is 
i practically inexhaustible in turn- I 
j ing up new mysteries for solu- 
I tion.”

Tired of Acting* Wronged

Democracy to Be 
Ended In Poland

r

Under oath to end dictatorship in Louisiana, this throng of Baton Rouge members of the Square 
Deal Association is massed for military drill with Old Glory flying, preparing for "direct action" 
against Huey Long. Similar groups drilled In many other cities. In the inset Is Ernest J. Bourgeois, 
president of the association, megaphoning instructions to the recruits. The growing threat against 
his rule brought Long hurrying home from Washington, to face the demand that the legislature

called to repeal all dictatorial Jaws.

Fewer Practical 
Inventions Expected

An Iowa professor has discover- 1 
ed five types of dumbness, al
though there are more students 
than that in his class.

Try a WANT-AD!

By United Pres*
HOUSTON- -Modern scientists 

are headed toward a stage of mys
ticism and will produce few prac
tical inventions— and no great

ones like the automobile and elec
tric dynamo— Dr. Charles Heups, 
physics professor at Rice Institute, j 
believes.

Profound explanations of cos- t 
mic rays, induced radioactivity 
Einstein’s theory of relativity and 
like productions of the scientific 
ntind, which ure quite beyond the 
layman's understanding I)r. Heaps

S H . K R N  S P I N f f l . F . S

By United Prefta j
WARSAW, Poland— Democracy 

will be banished from the new 
Polish constitution which soon will 
be adopted by the senate, obedient 
to Marshal Pilsudski.

All basic political rights will be j 
invested in the president. The 
representative bodies, Sejm and 
senate, will have no power against t 
the administration.

The president will have the 
right to appoint and dismiss the 
government, convene and dissolve 
the parliament, declare war and 
conclude peace, ratify treaties 
with foreign powers, without hav- 

| ing to ask for the consent o f par
liament. *

Moreover, he also will appoint 
the chief of the general staff, the 
head of the supreme court and the 
chief comptroller. Finally, one- 
third of the members of the sen
ate will not be elected by the peo- 
pie but appointed by the president. 

mmm* ‘ j Theoretically, the new consti- 
will he of little use to tution will allow the Sejm to de- 

I mand the removal of the govern
ment or of a cabinet member. The 
president, however, always will be 

capable of bringing practical re- 'n a position to override the par 
,-ults will follow, the physicist con- Lament's decision by dissolving 
ten(|s and prescribing new elections.

“ It was only when our hairy-! The new constitution will give 
eared ancestors got over the idea the president strong influence over 
that a beneficent god threw cocoa- the choitM* o f his own successor. 
— — ^ . Six months before the expiration

of his seven-year term, the presi- 
! dent will have the right to nomi
nate a candidate for his succes-

in individual farmers and stock- 
men but extends credit to financ
ing institutions, such as produc
tion credit associations, livestock 
loan companies .agricultural cred
it corporations and banks, on notes 
representing loans to farmers and 
stockmen for agricultural and 
livestock production purposes. 
During the year 1934, farmers’ 
and stockmens’ notes, amounting 

i to more than $66,000,000.00 were 
discounted, and at the close of 
business on October 31, 1934, the 
hank held loans and discoupts to
taling more than $23,700,^

In 1934 Production Cre 
suciations, which operate 
supervision of the 

j Credit Corporation of 
mad“ loans to farmers 
m< n aggregating more 
000.000. The business 
social ion has been incre 
idly ami there is every 
that these cooperative credit units 

i will ’iave an important part in 
! furnishing production credit to 
1 the farmers of Texas in 1935.

The Associations are designed to
he permanent credit institutions
and gradually will take over the
business formerly handled by the 
Regional Agricultural Credit Cor-

be

contends, 
ma nkind.

When scientists cease exploring 
impractical fields, then new ideas

Tempting offers have been flaunted In her face, hut Dorothy 
Wilson, above, refuses to be diverted by them from her determina
tion to establish a new reputation on the legitimate stage before 
returning to the movies. The reason Is, she says, that all the 
movie executives know her for is her acting as the "wronged girl,”  
and she's sick and tired ot it.

it Texas Agriculture 
Has Benefited By 
Farm Credit Loans

© »33  ME A seet/iqe. ING

REGIS I1EHE TODIT 
GALE HKSIIEHSOS, » t f l lf .  » .  

works lo a atlk will. She and 
her krai bar* I'MIU aap»or<
their Invalid faibrr.

•TKI E HKtERS. whd also 
work* la tkr will. Mkt wale lo 
worry hlw. Skr ar.wlara to «!»•  
him an aoowrr la a frw dots 

Thai Blabl Ualr okailna
oa ihr rirrr. The Ire hrraka and 
• be I* reoeoed hy HRIAS a  KST- 
ttllHK. whose father, oow drad.
On 111 thr will Hrlaa aaha Gala to 
wotl while he «ele hla rar hat 
when he relaraa ahe la gaar.

When V K K  I THATCHER. ' 
daanhier of H'lBSCNT TMATIH- 
C M. aeaeral woooarr of the will, 
hears Hrlao baa rumr home ahe 
i-haafra hrr wind aboal lahian a 
trip lo Havana.

heal day MANY r i t v l l i t  la 
dlaeharard from the will. Wale 
saea ta Marfa Somr that alght. 
Iha baby baa « • • » .  Wale aad a 
arts hbur work la aaee tbs rhild'a 
life.

Meanwhile Vlefcy aad Brlaa at
tend a party at thr t aaatry Utah. 
NOW VO ON WITH THE MTOHY

CHAPTER VIU
r IUHT from the singld bulb fell 
L  brightly on the kitchen table 
leaving tbe rest of the room In 
ahadowa. Gale Henderson, in ber 
prluted cover-all apron, aloahed the 
warm, soapy water over I be plates 
to the dish pan Gale » a i  think 
ing pleasantly of the evening before 
her She had a new magazine to 
read, one Josle bad loaned her 
Gale bad had little time to berselt 
lately Several nights she'd been 
at Mary Cassidy's—but tbe baby 
was lielier now Gale had stopped 
oa the way home from work, bad 
met Mary Cassidy's grateful eyee. 
lighted now with hope.

No Mary hadn't heard from the 
mill, but she was going to do a 
washing nesl day. The Nlcoletlls-- 
sonie of them —would stay with thr 
baby. A couple of washings a week 
and maybe some cleaning, if ahe 
could get It. would mean money 
enough for food and lo keep them 
warm.

Gale felt relieved that Mary had 
work lo do If only she could go 
lark to the mill —hut that wasn t 
likely They weren't taking any 
more on Hadn't been since they ti 
begun speediug up the machine* 

Gate turned from the table and 
caught a glimpse of her brother In 
the doorway

''Phil.” she said, “there’s some 
thing wrong with ilia icon. Do you 
suppose you could fit It?”

The boy In the doorway straight 
ened Taller than Gale, slender and 
loosely built, the two resembled 
each other only slightly I’lill Hen 
derwou s hi Iglil red hair remainro 
au unruly shock in spile of Ixiisb 
logs and applications of cold walei 
His blue eyes were wary, rebellion* 

Obviously Phil Henderson wa- 
young. bill li was not a young tulea 
that answered. 'Can t tonight. I n< 
going ONt.”

“ Hut. Phil — ?"
Ha alopped her angrflv *1 fell 

you I liaven l got time’ I'll do It 
loBi.>irow If I get nioimd lo I t ”

A voice lro"» i ’ • r. »l room

1 walked down the narrow sidewalk I 
and turned left. He went on sev 
era! blocks further before he baited 
in front of a small square bouse. | 
Phil knocked at tbe door and 
waited.

The door swung open and a wom
an. silhouetted against the lighted 
room, asked shrilly. “Who Is It?” 

“ It’s me — Phil Henderson. Is 
Ruby here?" •

“Ruby? Yes, I guess so. Come 
on In."

The woman stepped back and 
Phil entered the bouse. It was a 
living room In which he stood, 
cheaply furnished and none toe 
clean. Brightly colored calendars 
and a large tinted photograph bung 
■ m the walls There were paper

sion.
An “ electors’ council,”  consist

ing of the prime minister, the 
president of the supreme court, the 
chief of the general staff, the 
speakers of the Sejm and senate, 
and 50 representatives of the two 
chambers of parliament, also will

HOUSTON.— Texas agriculture 
has benefitted to the extent of mil
lions of dollars during the year 
1934 as a result of the program of 
the Farm Credit Administration of 
Houston it was shown in reports 
submitted to the board of directors 
which held its annua) meeting in 
Houston Tuesday. Figures made 
public by A. C. Williams, general

nominate a candidate. If the choice agent of the Farm Credit Adminis-

C ale, w o r r i e d ,  fearful, 
watched her brother leave. She 
hoped he would fceep his promise-

called. "Oh. Phil!”
The brother and sister looked at 

each other, then both moved to 
ward the doorway.

••yea. D»d.”
The man who had spoken was 

lying on a couch, propped up with 
pillows. He was a large man. with 
gray hair, and his clothing, which 
looked worn, hung upon him 
loosely.

“ Did I hear your sister asktup 
you to help her. Phil?” he asked 

"It'a all right.” Gale put In 
quickly. "It's Just the Iron I wanted i 
him to fix. and Phil's going to dc | 
it tomorrow It won't make a bi' i 
of difference."

"Sure. I'll do It tomorrow." Phil 
agreed He swung into tbe coat lie 
had been carrying on liia arm 
lammed a felt hat on his head 
'Good night. Dad."

"Watt a minule. I’hll.” his fatbei j 
said Try lo get tu earlier l<- | 
night, won t you? You need yout | 
sleep I don't like to have you | 

' Paying out utiltl all hours the way j 
you have been lately."

"Sure - I'll lie In early.”
Gate, worried fearful, watched 

him go She Imped Phil would 
keep hla prunilse.

dowers in a vase on the table and
i Kewpie doll, wearing a pink sash 
lood on the radio 
’TTI tell Ruby you're here.” the 

vnman said and disappeared 
Phil lit a cigaret. finished It and 

.as crushing out the flame when 
e heard footsteps on the stairs.
A short girl, wearing a gTeen 

ress and very high heeled shoes, 
ppeared in the doorway, smiling 
Hello. Phil. ' she said

Hello. Ruby To..' vonr time 
*

The girl came forward, smiling 
\ bit too plump for. the current 
tashlon. Kuhy Griffith walked with 
the assurance of a real beauty. She 
hud a large mouth, vividly rouged, 
and .her rather small eyes held a 
light, as though th»re were an ex
cellent Joke which slie was shar
ing with no one else 

“ Did you gel lired of waiting?" 
she asked

“ I didn't say that-but von sure 
took your time"

” 1 was busy." Iluhy announced 
apparently considering tills suffi 

! cient explanation
"Well.” Phil said, "shall 

going? It's getting late—'

Vogel’s pale eyes smiled. “ Don’t 
let me hurry you," he said In an 
oily voice. “What's tbe rush?” 

“ Who says I’m in a rush?"
“Who says so?" Vogel stepped 

forward aggressively. ” 1 say so. 1 
say so and what you gonna do 
about It?" The smiling eyes, tbe 
level voice were coolly Insulting.

Anger blazed In Phil Henderson's 
face. " I ’ll do plenty!" he snapped.

But Ruby was between them. 
“Ed —Phil!” she cried. “ You've 
got to stop It—both of you—! “

The door at the opposite side ot 
tbe room opened and Mrs. Griffith 
appeared. "What’s goln' on here?" 
she demanded harshly.

“ Why—why nothin'. Ma,” Ruby 
liegan. 'The boys were Just having 
a little argument—"

Vogel's narrow lips bowed. He 
said. "Good evening. Mrs. Griffith. 
Me and my friend were Just haviDg 
a little discussion. It was all 
friendly, you understand—’’

Phil Henderson cut him short. 
“It's time for me to tie leaving,” he 
said “Good night. Ruby 'Night, 
Mrs Griffith. Vogel—I'll see you 
tomorrow.”

“Oh. sure.” Ed Vogel grinned. 
“Sure. I'll see you!"

Ruby followed Phil to the door. 
The last thing he saw before he 
stepped Into the darkness was ber 
wide, crimson lips.

of the “ electors' council”  coincides tration. show that, including: farm
with that o f the president, their mortgage loans and production and 
candidate will become president marketing: credit, the total amount 
without popular election. If, how- loaned to Texas farmers and stock- 

iever. the “ electors’ council”  picks men during the past year aggregat- 
a different candidate, decision will ed more than $161,000,000.

; poration.
In the year just closed the Hous

ton Bank for Cooperatives made 
loans and commitments amounting 

I to $1,030,115.86. As an indica
tion of the interest being mani
fested in cooperative effort and of 
the field to be served by the Bank 
for Cooperatives, more than twice 
as many armers’ cooperatives were 
chartered under the State Laws of 
Texas in 1934 than in any two pre
vious y.-ars of record. There now 
are more than 350 such associa
tions which are reported to be do
ing an annual business of around 
$27,000,000.

Officers for all of the units of

Bank o f Houston acting for itself 
and as Agent for the Land Bank
Commissioner closed 31,361 loansj
totaling $94,551,200. There were ( the* Farm Credit Administration 
11,330 Land Bank loans amount- were elected at the annual meeting 
ing to $56,848,300 and 20,0.11 j Qf tj)e directors in Houston.
Land Bank Commissioner loans a g - ___________________
gregating $371702,900. As of De- HE FORGOT TO MOVE 
ccmber 31, 1934 there were out- HOUSTON— E. T. Gibson who 
standing in Texas 94,393 hederal Wits working under his truck, ask- 
Land Bank and Land Bank ( om- ,.d a friend to drive the machine 
missioner loans totaling $262,986,- forward a few feet and then for- 
84.».10. A survey indicates that to move feet from the path
borrowers have used about 95c of of the r,.ar wheel. Gibson went to 
every dollar loaned in Texas by lhe hospital.
the bank and the commissioner i ________________ _
during the past year to refinance 
existing indebtedness and pay de
linquent taxes. Thousands of

be reached by popular vote.

foreclosures have been averted and 
the farmers and ranchmen have 
had their loans refinanced at an 
interest rate which will save them 
several million dollars annually.

The Federal Intermediate Credit
Purine 1934 the Federal Land Bank does not make loans directly

OUTDOOR TYPE PLYWOOD
ABERDEEN, Wash. —  A new- 

type of plywood produced here is 
said to be revolutionary in the in
dustry. It is constructed by use of 
a new type of quick-drying glue 
and has moisture resisting prop
erties nearby equaling that of 
solid wood, making it especially 
useful for outdoor building.

we gel

The girl raised faintly reproving 
eyeg. “ I’m sorry, I’ lill." she said, 
"but I got to break that date for 
tbe movies ”

“ What do you mean, break ft?”
"Now. listen. I’lill. don t l>e mad! 

You see I had a date with Kd Vogel 
— 1 promised him a long time ago 
and then when you asked me to go 
to the movies 1 forgot Bui Ed 
came around today and reminded 
me, so you see I couldtTl gel out 
of It. could I?”

"W'here're you going?"
“To the dance a1 Monterey " The 

girl's lashes lowered "Ed's got a 
oar. you know," she said slowly 
distinctly

"But see here. Kuhy—"

’ pHE
■ you

outer door etc 
z man I’hll

red
II

on
t"f

the

\  KNOCK on the door Inter 
rupteri The girl said quickly. 

Maybe that's Ed now!" A moment 
later she had the door open "Hell • 
Ed." Ruby said "Come on In 

The man who entered was not a. 
tall as Phil Henderson but he was 
squarely hullt. bnmd shouldered He 
wore a gray oyercoat and gray hat 
wlilrli he pushed lack on hla head, 
revealing sandy colored hair, care 
fully slicked down

Hello. Unity,” Ed Vogel anld 
and then, eyeing Phil. "Well are 
you ve got comptiny!”

"I'll lie on hit way," Phil ashl 
hat In hand “ So hms. Iluhy. I'M 

• seeing you—”

IIA L F  an hour later Phil Hender- 
son entered a long, narrow, 

smoke filled room. A short, heavily- 
built man clapped him on the 
shoulder. “Hi. Phil!” he said 
grinning.

“ HI. Lefty. Seen Joe around?” 
"He was here a little while ago.” 

The heavily-built man turned. 
"There he Is.” He motioned with 
his head toward tbe rear of the 
room. "Back there.”

Phil moved on. There were two 
men. Iialf leaning, half-sitting on 
the edge of a table pushed against 
the wall. One of them was slender 
and sallow-skinned with dark, curl
ing hair and heavy eyebrows. The 
man beside him had a ruddy com
plexion. ^

The dark-haired man saw Phil 
and raised one hand in greeting. 
“Thought you weren't coming 
around?” lie said

“ I changed my mind.”
The man with the ruddy com 

plexion got to his feet. "Got to be 
goln ." he said "Either ;f  you fel 

r lows cornin' down the street?” 
“Guess I'll stick around a while.” 

Joe Gillaspie said Phil dropped to 
the table beside him and the other 
man moved away.

Phil lowered his voice as he said, 
nodding al the retreating back. “Is 
lie coming to the meeting?" 

“Sure."
“ 1 talked to Blackte Moyer and 

Frank Sundstrom,” Phil wenl on 
"Blackie said he'd be there. I ’m 
not so sure about Sundstrom—” 

Gillaspie let out an oath. "Ftltby 
sheep!” he said contemptuously 
"Afraid to sland up with their own 
lienple and fight. That Sundstrom 
and the rest like him! Swine!"

“ Maybe we'd belter get going” 
Phil said restlessly. "It's getting 
late.”

Gillaspie said, without turning 
his head. "You go out and wait on 
the corner. I'll come In a min
ute— ” •

Phil said. “O K ” and arose. Hr 
walked lo the front of the building, 
stopped long enough to light » 
i lgaret and went out Into the night 

(To Hi- Continued)
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H ow Do You
C H O O S E ?

Every time you make a purchase you make a choice. 
Buying a certain product may be so much a matter of 
habit that you don’t realize you are choosing. But the 

fact remains that in accepting one brand of goods you 

are always rejecting others; and the satisfaction you 

get from what you buy depends on the knowledge of 
quality and values that guides your selection.

How do you know which bed-sheets, or which roofing 
materials, or which radio will give you service you re
quire? You can’t personally test everything you buy and 

compare it with all the other products in its class. But 
there is a way to find out which brand fits your needs.

The people who are most successf ul in their buying—
who achieve the highest percentage of satisfaction from

*
the things they own and use-are those who consistently 

read the advertising columns, and buy consistently ad
vertised goods.

Choosing isn’t just “guessing” when you follow the 
guidance of the advertisements.

You can depend on advertised goods.
to read the advertisements.

It pays
I
»

NNMfr 1

UDAY, J

01
I

“ , W,

V. Ford 
Okla., whe 
| Baxter

iter in a pi 
ring been ( 
trial school 
c statehoo 
intendAs 
liege. Of 
ively en 

hankiii 
ion ant

"Vrj ?  *

'hu>»%L * J 
teams pit 
o last Fr 
'he extrer 
ither this 
lit trees ha 

a better

Thomas St 
pyed by th< 
, at De L  
| from a t 
going. H' 
vital Wee! 

t known ji 
pes may bi 

flight. 1 
Mrs. T. 1 

■Will Hainl 
| put from 
,lr. and N 
rely of Gi 

Iht and Sa 
ies, the L 
^Ir. and hi 

children 
I  Sunday 
Fib family 
|\ birth da; 

nn was e 
nng childi 
hen Jan. 1 
eryone al 

I time. 
[Mrs. Worn 

Sunda 
Ithe Older 
I s  Maxim
In.
t.Iiss (Mar 
lehing in 
l l  years. < 
losition oi 

Iv. as an e 
1 because 
|i of the 
lr. Miss 

having 
»rs and e' 
|pn electet

u
veryone 

rain tl 
iday moi 
everal f 
nity are 
rkenridi 

|ll essra D 
upleton 
ltd hogs 

iMi. and 
pr.t Mond 
I parents 

Ir.tway. 
IMra. (Ma 
t home o 
esday m< 
[Mr. and 

White 
lord hon; 
l where I 
daughti 
Mrs. J 
He re

Irs. Let 
[ilene wi 

Mart 
(r. and 

and ft 
t-kenrid 

Lie 
F Jewel, 
Ithe horn
Be*s.
IM - Su 

day n 
sy Mat

c
Read 
visit i

w
Go
BC
HOI

Pu

Wf
kin

«



)S6

stock- 
inano- 
rodue- 
estoek 
cred- 
notes 

rs and 
and 

poseR. 
rmers’ 
inting 
1 were 
ie of 
i» the 
»  to-

t As
ter the 
action

iBook- 
¥  «fl.- 
■ne as- 
K rap- 
cation 
>> units 
rt in 
dit to

ned to 
utions 
er the 
y the 
t Cor-

Hous- 
made 

unting 
indica- 
mani- 

and of 
i Bank 
twice 

a were 
aws of 
to pre- 
e now 
ssociu- 
be do- 
■round

its of 
ration 
eetinjj

E
n who 
<, ask- 
achine 
n for- 
e path 
ent to

OOD
A new
tere is 
the in- 
use of 
g ffluc 
prop

it of 
ecially

IDAY, JANUARY 25, 1935

OLDEN
„ V. Ford left Monday for Tul- 
Okla., where his brother-in-law, 
\V. Baxter in seriously ill. Mr. 
ter is a prominent Oklahoman, 
ing been one of the early Ter- 
iiial school superintendents be- 

statehood, also a former su- 
inteml#hB> of Edmond Normal 
ege. Of |§te years, he has been 

in the oil business 
e is a 33rd degree 
been a resident of 
t  20 years. 
Peterson was ill 

week.
ys and girls basket- 

teams played cranton teams at 
to last Friday night.
The extreme cold and freezing 
»ther this week may hold the 
lit trees back in this.section and 
e a better chance for a fruit
ip.
Thomas Stanton Jr., who is em- 
yed by the Magnolia Petroleum 
, at De Leon, was injured in a 
| from a tank early Wednesday 
ri:ing. He was in a Gorman 
ipital Wednesday and it was 
known just how serious his in- 

ies may be, but it is hoped they 
flight. He is the son of Mr. 

i Mrs. T. H. Stanton of Olden. 
IVill Hambrick moved his fam- 
out from Dallas Sunday.
Mr. and Mrs. C. L. Ford and 
nily of Graham spent Friday 
ht and Saturday with their rol
es, the L. V. Ford family here. 

Mr. and Mrs. Claude Leclaire 
1 children spent Saturday night 
I Sunday with the Httm Now- 
ib family south o f Olden.
\ birthday' party honoring Dick 
nn was enjoyed by a group of 
ng children at his home in 
en Jan. 17 from 5 to 6 p. m. 
■ryone attending reported a 
• time. *" •

Mrs. Woodhouse of Austin ar- 
d Sunday to take the position 

the Olden school left vacant by 
s Maxine Henderson’s resigna-

EASTLAND TELEGRAM rA G E  THREP. ftU J

CROSS ROADS
Little Barnett Hale has been ill 

with the flu but i» back in school.
Earnest Kitchen spent the week

end with his sister, Mrs. Willie 
Johnson of Alameda.

Bertha Yardley and Cora Camp
bell visited Elaine Hale Tuesday.

Earl Lee spent Saturday night 
and Sunday with Terrell Hale.

Jim Stifflor and wife and son 
visited E. M. Campbell anil family 
Tuesday.

Hutch Hale was in Ranger Tues
day.

Mozell Hale spent Friday night 
with Frances Ferrell.

H. A. Neger was in Ranger
Tuesday.

Mrs. H. D. Browning and daugh
ter were in Ranger this week.

Mrs. Jim Segurs and Mrs. Moos 
of Dublin visited "Mrs. F. E. Fer
rell.

DESDEMONA

Miss Clara Simer, who has been 
ching in Archer City for sev- 
1 years, came to Olden to take 
osition on the Olden school fae- 
y, as an extra teacher was need- 
Hecause o f the crowded condi- 
i of the various classes this 
r. Miss Simer is well known 
e, having lived here for several 
irg and everyone is glad she has 
n elected to teach here.

LACASA
eryone is rejoicing over the 

si rain that foil Saturday and 
lay morning.
veral people from this com- 

nity are attending court in 
kenridge this week.

Messrs D. B. Ramey and A. O. 
pleton and W. H. Bradford 
d hogs Tuesday.

Mr. add Mrs. H. L. Caraway 
mt Monday night in the home of 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. J. A. 

mway.
Mrs. Clark Bradford visited in 
home of M r* J. A. Caraway 
-day morning.

Mr. and Mrs. Boh Glasscock of 
White Flat community re- 

icd home Saturday from Hous- 
where <hey have been visiting 
'laughter and sorr-in-law, Mr. 

i Mrs. Jack Lambert, who are 
He reported them doing bet-

11 rs. Lee Harrison is still in 
ilene with her daughter, Mrs.

Martin, who is ill.
Mr. and Mrs. G. A. Guess visited 

and Mrs. Eugene Guy of 
krkenridge, Sunday.
Mrs. Lula Newnham and daugh- 

Jowel, spent Saturday night 
the home of Mr and Mrs. G. A.
I f ' S .

Miss Susia Mae Caroway spent 
on day night in the home of Miss 
ilsy Maud Bobo of I^acasa.

OAK GROVE
Light rains fell here last Friday, 

Saturday and Sunday, furnishing 
sufficient moisture for plowing, 
hut very little stock water stored in 
the pools and tanks as most of the 
rain soaked into the ground. This 

j is the first rain to fall here since 
Novemhei, 1934.

A severe norther blew Sunday 
and -ontinued through Monday. 
The temperature here was 10 de
grees above zero Monday morning 
which makes our wood pile look 
very much like the proverbial 
“ three poles.”

Morris and Osborne Millford, 
sons of Mr. and Mrs. Fred Millford 
are ill with tonsilitis. A doctor 
was called in to see them Sunday 
morning.

Mrs. J. E. Cannaday has been at 
the bedside o f her son. Troy B. 

• Cannaday in the Pleasant Hill 
community, who has been sick with 
the flu since Jan. 2.

, The Federal Housing Work that 
was started here last week was held 
up by the rain and cold weather, 
hut wdl lie resumed again as soon 
as weather will permit.

Since our last letter Mr. Henry 
Rice has moved into our commun- 
itv and occupies a place on the 
Mrs. J. E. Parker farm. Also Mr. 
Williams, who is recently from 
Louisiana. He is domiciled on the 
Eugene Finley farm. We extend 

, a welcome hand to both families.

Mountain School 
News

The cold weather of this week
! has been the most severe o f any 
this year but no serious injury was 
done the grain.

The excellent rains coming be
fore the freeze have been a great 
help to grain and will insure a 
season for early planting o f corn.

Mrs. Lizzie Askew has improved 
some from her prolonged illness.

Frank Fonville o f this commun
ity was called to Eastland Monday 
for jury service.

A large number of people from 
this community attended -the fu
neral of John Payne last Thursday 
at the Howard cemetery. The de
ceased was the youngest son of 
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis Payne and was 
15 years of age. He suffered an 
attack of acute appendicitis and 
although everything was done that 
could be done he could not be sav
ed. Hi* brother, being in the west
ern part of the state, the burial 
was postponed until 7 :30 p. m. so 
his brother could reach their home.

The school at this place has 
provided a well selected library 
and state aid for this was secured. 
In connection with the library a 
number of papers were paid for by 
the school board, such papers as 
the Fort Worth Star-Telegram, 
Literary Digest, The Texas Week
ly and Ranger Weekly Times are 
read bv the student body, which 
gives them an opportunity to keep 
up with local as well as world news.

City Grocery & Market
Earnest Ellington, M arket Dept.

Commerce end Seemen Street*
Reed the Good Housekeeping Magazine article on meat* and
vi■ 11 our shop for their •uggetuoni:

HAMBURGER MEAT lb. 10c
Good SALT JOWLS lb. 17c
BOLOGNA lb. 15c
HOME SLICED l'  _  _  _  .

BREAKFAST BACON lb. 29c
Pure Pork Link SAUSAGE lb. 23c
ROUND, LOIN, T-BONE _

STEAK—Extra Good lb. 18c
Gpod SEVEN ROAST lb. 12c
Goofc CHUCK ROAST lb. 10c

steTw m e a t 3 lbs. 25c

br isk et  ROASTS lb. 9c
GOOD IkE AN  . v • .

PORK CHOPS lb. 24c
PLENTY GOOD FAT

W .  haw * a fu ll line o f  D * lic * t *M « l

’ HENS!
n S a lad *  o f  a lln ave  a  ra n  «u c  » i  --------— ------r

kinds— Alto lot* of good barbecue!

Recently at the Methodist church 
funeral services were conducted 
for T. J. Henry, known to all his 
friends as “ Uncle Tom,’ ’ who 
passed away early December 31 at 
his home after a long illness. Ser
vices were conducted hy is pastor, 
Rev. H. H. Nance, who was assist
ed by Rev. Z. C. Chambless, pastor 
of the Baptist church and Rev. 
Walker, pastor of "the Methodist 
church at Dublin. “ Uncle Tom’’ 
would have been 82 years of age 
if he had lived until Jan. 25, hav
ing been born in Rusk county in 
1853.

He came to this county more 
than 30 years ago, being one of 
the oldest citizens of this com
munity. He married Miss Mary 
Wynn soop after coming here and 
to them were born nine children, 
two of whom died in infancy, and 
the seven others survive him. They 
are Joe Henry of Odell, W. M. 
(T ip) Henry of Desdemona; Tom 
Henry of Dublin; Dolph Henry o f 
Littlefield; Mrs. Eula Jones o f , 
Odell, and Mrs. Lizzie Carruth of 
Brownfield.

Besides the children he is sur
vived by 23 grand-children and six 
great-grandchildren. His wife pre
ceded him in death a few years 
ago. The church was crowded 
with sorrownig friends and rela
tives and the floral offerings were 
beautiful and numerous, hearing 
witness to the love and esteem in 
which he was held.

Interment was in the Desdemona 
cemetery. Schools and places of 
bn fate - W«TC closed during the 
funeral. j

Mr. and Mis. W. H. Davis drove 
to Gorman on business Friday.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Snead were 
in Do I.eon Thursday. I

Mrs J. H. Rushing, Jr,, Weldon 
Rushing and his mother, Mrs. J. H. 
Rushing Sr., were in De Leon 
Thursday night.

Mr. and Mrs. W. E. Barron, Mrs. 
Charles Lee, Mrs. H. H. Nance and 
Mrs. W. C. Bedford went to East- 
land Wednesday and attended an 
officers training ay for the Meth
odist Missionary Societies of the 
Cisco district. The meeting was 
called to order at 10 o’clock by 
Mrs. Barron who, as District Sec
retary, presided over the meeting. 
Several conference officers were 
present and took charge o f the var
ious groups of officers for the per
iod of Instruction. At noon a love
ly luncheon was served in the base
ment o f the church. Over 100 o f
ficers w< re present from almost all 
towns of the Cisco district. In the 
afternoon Mrs. C. A. Boaz of Fort 
Worth conducted a devotional 
hour.

Ed Parks and family drove over 
to De Leon Thursday night.

At the annual business meeting 
, o f the “ 21“ Study club on Janu
ary nth ,the following officers 
were elected to serve the next cluh 
year, which begins in September: 
Mrs. Mattie Henry, president; Mrs. 
W. E. Barron, first vice president; 
Mrs. Arnold Anderson, second vice 
president; Mrs. A. C. Moore, re
cording secretary; Mrs. W. H. 
Davis, corresponding secretary; 
Mrs. Dave Parks, treasurer; Mrs.
J. E. Heeter, critic and parliamen
tarian; Mrs. W. C. Bedford, press 
reporter: Mrs. A. C. Robert, Fed
eration counsellor; Mrs. S.E. Snod
grass, better homes chairman.

Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Anderson 
and daughter, Beatrice, drove to 
Breckenridpe Sunday and spent 
the day with her parents.

Rev. H. H. Nance drove to Dub
lin on business Wednesday.

Mrs. J. E. Derrick and daugh
ter, Mrs. Style McEntire and bahy, 
drove to Moran Wednesday and 
visited friends.

Ford Reid and family were in 
De Leon Thursay night.

Dewey Jones of Gladewater 
came in Thursday afternoon and 
took his family hack with him that 
night.

J. H. Adams had the misfortune 
of getting the middle finger of 
his right hand badly crushed Mon
day.

Mr. nnd Mrs. E. H. Everett of 
Ranger were here Friday night and 
visited with their sister and bro
ther-in-law. Mr. and Mrs. J. B. 
Stark. They were accompanied by 
their brother, James Everett, who 
had just returned to Olden after 
serving four years in the Navy.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Snead were 
Eastland visitors Friday night.

Rev. H. H. Nance and family 
went to Kokomo Sunday. He 
preached at the morning service.

Clarence Jones and family went 
to Browriwood Sunday and at
tended the marriage of Miss Wen- 
dola Jones and Rev. Morris. .The 
bride is the daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Clarence Jones, a graduate of 
Desdemona High school and has 
attended Howard Payne at Brown- 
wood the past two years. The 
bridegroom attended Howard 
Payne college and had been or
dained as a Baptist minister. The . 
couple left Monday for Sheffield, 'I  
near San Angelo, whecr he is to 
serve as pastor of the Baptist 
church. Their many friends are 
extending congratulations and 
good wishes to them.

On Thursday evening at Howard 
cemetery the funeral of John 
Houston Payne was held in the 
presence of a large number of 
frfends. The deceased was the 
son of Mr. and Mrs. Louis Payne 
and was J5 years old July 26. He 
would have graduated from the 
grammar school here if he had 
lived until the end of the term. His 
parents, brothers and sisters hava 
the sympathy of our community.

Rev. Z. C. Chambless conducted 
the funeral.

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Henry 
were in Gorman Friday.

Mrs. Bailey Stark visited her 
parents at Olden Wednesday.

A. C. Schuman of De Leon was 
here on business Friday.

W. C. Bedford drove to East- 
lund an 1 Ranger on business Tues
day.

O. A. Kountze was serving on 
the grand jury at Eastland Mon
day.

Alameda School 
News

Our boys were beaten in a bas
ket hall game Saturday night by 
Morton Valley boys. A team com
posed of Alameda girls and boys 
and Morton Valley girls defeated 
the Morton Valley girls.

We will have our play, “ Happy 
Valley,“ this coming Friday night, 
Jan. 25. Everyone is invited to 
come and bring 10c for children 
and 15c for adults.

Our superintendent, R. B. Hodge 
is in bed with the flu. We hope 
him a speedy recovery.

SALEM
We didn’t have any Sunday \ 

school Sunday on account of the 
bad weather.

Mr. and Mrs. Ila Kedwine spent| 
Saturday night and Sunday with 
her brother and wife, Mr. and Mrs. 
Taylor Varner, of the Howard 
community.

Jessie Bowles spent Sunday j 
night with his aunt, Mrs. Ha Red- 1  

wine.
Roy Dunlap and Mr. Cameron 

visited Earl Kedwine Sunday eve
ning.

There was a party at Mr. High-| 
smith’s Saturday night.

W. H. Sparger was in Gorman 
on business Saturday.

Mrs. Katie Bowles, Mrs. Ila Red- 
wine and Mrs. Iva Kedwine were 
in Gorman on business Wednesday.

Will Wisdom is ill with pneu
monia.

Rev. Nance of Desdemona will 
fill his regular appointment here 
next Sunday

Fr
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days with his mother, Mrs. John
son, at Ranger.

Edith Cameron visited Inez 
Doyle Johnson is spending a few | Highsmith Sunday evening.

Next Sunday is regular singing Arvilla Bowles is on the sick list 
night at this place. this week.

B. A. Highsmith was in Eastland Roy Dunlap has been on the sick
Tuesday on business. .list this week. ,

Maxwell House

COFFEE
It . 31°

TEXAS KING

FLOUR
lbs. $1 .69

24 **• 89c
KELLOGGS

CORN FLAKES
2 large *1 Q c  

p k g s .  x %y
Gold Medal
Kitchen Tested_ _ _ _ FLOUR
Libbys PINEAPPLE

6 lbs. 01c 12 lbs, CCc 48 lbs.

SLICED OR CRUSHED

55l4,lbi 1 .8 9
25'flat cans

PURE CANE

SUGAR
lot 51'
25t T 28

PIPKIN’S SPECIAL

COFFEE
THE TASTE TELLS!

lb . 1 A c19
CANDY BARS
3 ”  1 0 '

JELL-O pkg. 6c
I IR R Y ’<«

TOMATO JUICE
WAPCO

TOMATOES
LIBBY’S FANCY

CORN

3 No. 2 Cans

27c
2 No. 2 Cant

27c
LIBBY’S PICNIC

ASPARAGUS
VAN CAMPS FET1T POIS

PEAS
No. 1 Can

lie

CHIPSO large pkg. 18c

W .
S  - - i

THliM,;1’ i: MlllI lH

P&G 
6 big bars 

25c
Camay 

3 bars 14c

EL FOOD VACUUM WHIPPED

SALAD DRESSING Pint 19c 
Quart 29c

2 No. 2 Cans

Red Pitted CHERRIES 25c
LIBBY’S DELUXE

PEACHES
HALVES OR SLICED

large cans 19c
CAMPBELL’S or VAN CAMF5

PORK & BEANS
BETTY BRAND 3 No. 2 Can.

PEAS 25c
GERBER’S— CLAPP’S— LIBBY’S

BABY FOODS can 10c
STANDARD 4 No 1 Can. or 3 No. 2 Can.

TOMATOES 25c
SAXF.T SODA

CRACKERS
2-Pound Box

SOUR AND DILI*

PICKLES
Quart Jar

15c
GLEN VALLEY

CATSUP
PURE GRAPE

JELLY

2 Large Bottles

25c
Pint Jar

15c
PURE FRUIT

PRESERVES
EDWARD’S

MARSHMALLOWS
DEER BRAND

SPINACH No. 2 Can 9c 
No 2*. Can 13c

SKINNER S

MACARONI: SPAGHETTI
3 pkgs. 20c

PILLSBURYS

Pancake Flour Cake Flour
17c j 2 pkgs. 17c pkg. 25c

■■ —-

V T J f f E i & -
VEGETABLES

U. S. No. 1 WHITE

POTATOES 10 lb*. 17c 
100 lb*. $1.65

APPLES, Winesap doz. 15c

ORANGES doz. 21c

APPLES 88 Delicious doz. 39c

GRAPE FllUIT, large size 2for 9c

LETTUCE htead 5c
CABBAGE, firm heads lb. 3c

COCOA
HERSHEY’S

1 lb. 13c
BLISS

2 lbs. 19c

TURNIPS, Purple Tops

FANCY BULK

RICE 
5 lbs. 25c

OATS
Monax Cup and 

Saucer 
Large Pkg.

29c

PRUNES

(piyyUf. Wiyqly &

MEATS E

2 lbs. 5c | 4 lbs. 25c ! BOLOGNA

SLICED BACON J K K c S S '
HENS, Fresh Dressed lb. 16c
CHEESE pound 22c
PORK ROAST lb. 18c
PORK CHOPS lb. 23c
OYSTERS pints 35c
VEAL LOAF MEAT 2 lbs. 25c
LEGO-LAMB lb. 22c

2 lbs. 25c

PICGLY WIGGLY
__£
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The Newfangles (M om  ’n’ Pop )EASTLAND TELEGRAM By Williams
f*ohhshf*(J sMenioon i *»vr»*n? ^*»nu1s\

»»v#ry f»«»nd*y Mornine r  HOLD VOUP WORSES ! THATS 
All Rl6HT-\A«'0e JUST A5KJNG i 

J  VOU-THERE s NO NEED TO GO \ 
UAVWIRE ABOUT

f l \  IT/ J>S^

My CIOTUES ? 
SAV, WUAT IS THIS, A 
UOcD UP ? LET ISAE 

OUT OF HERE >. S

r NOW BE CALM/WINDY, 
WE JUST WANT TO ASK A 
LITTLE FAVOQ OF\t3U-r- 
WED UKE TO BORROW )

CLOTHES. \ l

OH VEAW? 
SO WHAT 9r H i i r , « u  —  T r e a t  D a i i f  P r t t i  L*t|ut

nf U n i t e d  P r r e *  A i t e t i t l i e n

NO-ICE TO THE PUBLIC.
Any vivutieou* ref! f  upon ihr «r.<l*c or reputation
of i»nv ptiwn. firn * or corporation.- which may apl” • ' th*> column*
9f thin pi|rr will Sr rl»«Uv c>rr%,-trfl unon tic mu itroughl to the at

tention of the publisher.

Obituaoer. cariir vl than!:*, notice* of lodge meeting*. etc., art 
ttiaiireil for • ' regular advertising rate.-, which will be furnished upon

applu ation.

Entered a* teeond-rlaa* matter at the post office at K» itwnd. I" * * *  
under Act of March, 1879

SUBSCRIPTION RATES
i,M- $ o;> m m tk t
k____ _____________  .10 One y e a r .----------- -----
AI L SMtSCRIPTION*S I'AYA llLE  IN ADVANCE

OKAY, SMOOTWV,
GO TO WORK ON UltA !l

America Sels Example 
For Rest of World

The "I'm Alone" case seems to be settled, finally and 
forever.

Maybe you’d forjrotten all about it. If so, that's the 
significant thing about iht whole business.

It was almost six years ago. during prohibition, that 
two U. S. Coast Guard cutters opened fire on the Canadian 
schooner “ I'm Alone”  in the Gulf of Mexico. They sank 
her. One of her crew drowned. Two were saved and put 
in irons.

There was a sensation. Canada was indignant, saying 
that even if the " I ’m Alone" was suspeeted of being a rum
runner, this was no way to treat Canadian citizens on the 
high seas, in defiance of every international law and court
esy.

Stop a moment and think what might have happened 
if the “ I'm Alone”  had been a Russian fishing schooner 
and the Coast Guaid ship a Japanese destroyer. Or if the 
encounter bad taken place in the Adriatic between a Yugo
slav merchantman and an Italian cruiser.

There would have been immediate sword-rattling and 
diplomatic passages, ultimatums, and probably a world 
crisis. And war would have hovered menacingly in the 
background.

» M k£U U S *** Or* 
e  I f ) 1 § • MC* SCUVICC |*C B O R N  T U lH T V  VE A  PC) T o o  SOOSJ

000 in damages to members of the crew and 
pendents. Connally Writes 

Judge Garrett He 
Received Petitions

WASHINGtON CROPS GO
By United Pr«n

SEATTLE.— Washington fi
ers harvested one of the best c 
in 10 years in 1934, compared 
-hort crops in most other stl 
compilations in most Chamber 
Commerce here revealed. Pro 
lion was 100.(5 per cent of 
10-year average, the study -I 
ed. Washington was the only t 
west of the Mississippi River y 
ly to escape the 1934 drought

1 afford the relief sought in these 
! petitions. I also told him that 1 
I felt that our citizenship would be 
, glad to know his views concerning 
i the Old Age pension matter and 
• hat if he did not mind expressing 
them and also the possibility of 

| such legislation being passed at 
| this session o f Congress that I 
would be glad he would advise me.

“ I am today in receipt of the 
following letter from Senator Con
nally which, I believe, would be 
of interest to your readers:

"Dear Judge Garrett:
“ Your communication of Jan

uary 9th is before me. I have re
ceived a number of letters from 
my constituents concerning various 
old age pension plans to each of 
them 1 have replied that I am 
studying the situation and would 
give all possible consideration to 
their views.

“ It is almost certain that Con
gress will adopt some form of old 
age pension legislation at this ses
sion of Congress, but, o f course, it 
is impossible to give in detail the 
exact plans that may be acted up
on. You may be sure that I shall 
study all the different plana sug
gested and try to act upon the mat

ter in the best and most practica
ble manner.

“ With cordial good wishes and 
personal regards, I am,

“ Sincerely, Tom Connally.”There seems no reason why our government should not 
immediately accept these findings, and make good on the 
affair with willing good grace.

When you are wrong, the manly and dignified thing to 
do is to admit it and make what amends you can.

When a genuinely friendly feeling exists between two 
countries, there is little trouble in adjusting satisfactorily 
almost anv dispute. When there is no such feeling, no 
machinery can guarantee peaceful settlement.

Both countries should be happy in a condition that 
permits such settlement of vexing cases like that of die 
“ I ’m Alone.”

Unfortunately, in a jealous and bitter world, we’re 
practically alone.

Legal Records
Judge Clyde Garrett, who has 

sent out petitions signed by East- 
land county citizen* asking con
gress to pass old age pensions, has 
received a letter from Senator Tom 
Connally acknowledging receipt of 
the petitions.

“ Some weeks ago,” Judge Gar
rett said, “ I sent Senator Connal- 

petitions ad-

Catei Filed in Justice Court
State of Texas vs. W. Miller- 

ford, overloading.
Cases Filed in 88th District Court

In re: liquidation Texas State 
bank. Eastland, sell Stubblefield 
estate notes.

American Mutual Liability Ins. 
Co. vs. Charlie Melvin Durham, set 
aside award o f industrial accident 
board.

In re: liquidation Texas State 
bank, Eastland, sell lots I, 3 and 
5, block 13, Eastland.

K. C. Foreman vs. Wichita Falls, 
Ranger & Southern liy. Co., dam
ages.

New Cars Registered
John M. Watson, Olden, 1935 

Ford sedan.
J. M. Bird, Cisco, 1935 Ford de

livery tudor.
J. E. Starts, Best, 1935 Ford 

coupe.

CHILDREN’S COUGHS 
NEED CREOMULSI

Always get the best, fastest 
surest treatment for your cl 
cough or cold. Prudent mol 
more and more are turning 
Creomulsoin for any rough ori 
Ihat starts.

Creomulsioii emulsifies rrej 
with six other important rd 
inal element*—H. is truly an 
gant prescription, ft  is not a a 
remedy, but contain* no narJ 
and your own druggist is ail 
ieed to refund your money of 
spot if  your cough or cold if 
relieved by Creomulalon.

But no one mentiored. or even thought of war when 
the Coast Guard sank the " I ’m Alone.”  The affair was 
considered on both sides in a light reflecting its import
ance, which was really small. Canadians were not up on 
their hind leg-, screaming about their “ national honor.”  
Americans were not breaking out with the flag and de
manding pledges that Canada use all her resources to en
force American prohibition.

For the feeling that runs across the long undefended 
border between the United States and Canada is a cordial 
and friendly one. So here was a regrettable incident which 
ought to be discussed in friendly fashion and adjusted as 
fairly as possible.

It has taken six years to settle the affair. Now a final 
adjustment seems imminent. Chief Justice Duff of Canada 
and Supreme Court Justice Van Dexanter o f the United 
States have examined all the evidence, and recommend 
that the United States apologize to Canada and pay

ly at Washington 
dressed to him. Senator Sheppard 
and Congressman Blanton, signed 
by some three thousand citizens of 
Eastland county petitioning Con
gress to pass legislation at its pres
ent es-ion which will authorize the 

; | ayinent of an Old Age pension to 
, our old people sufficient in amount 
to adequately take care of them in 
their declining years. At the time 
I sent these petitions, I prevailed 

! upon Mr. Connally and the other 
members of Congress above men- 

' tioned to strenuously urge and 
j work for such legislation as would

Square peg, will nut fit in round holes, it is true, but 
square pc can be made round and find themselves fitted 
\ery nicely— often is a shorter time than they could have 
found a square hole— and a more comfortable and lasting 
fit.

Next to self-respect comes the respect of others,

FRECKLES and HIS FRIENDS By Blosser

YES IM  THE
RRiMClPAI___ _

AMO I PRESUME 
MSURP TWC MAN 

FROM THE
r a il r o a d  ! _

YM  SURPRISED 
THAT THE 

PAPERS DIDN'T 
MENT'ON THEiR

EXPLOITS J

1 I  THOUGHT Mao 
MIGHT BE IN-

■' TERESTED in  
) the  COMPLETE 

r STOR'*' OC 
7 FRECKLES AND 

NUTTY'S A D 
VENTURE * ■

A  section o f  the departm ent 
u 'h e re  C h e s te r f ie ld  tobaccos 
a r e  blended a n d  cross-blended.EVEN THE NARROW  

ESCAPE OP THE PASSEN- 
o n  t h e  R u n a w a y  

t r a in  w a sh -*- MENTIONED, 
BUT THE STORY IS 

—  OUT NO W  ,* .— /

X YE S,I KNOW.
<’ T U E V R E  BOTH  
j brilliant boss 

/  A N D  I M  G LA D  
7 D  L E A P n  TH A T  
T O U R  COMPANY  
IS PLAN N IN G  
T O  R E W A R D  j<1 

THEM? Ak

by cross-blending tobaco 
how does it  make a cigaretl 
and taste better...

IV e ll, in  b le n d in g  yo u  tak e  tw o  
tobaccos a n d  m ix  them  to geth er— a  ra th

IN making Chesterfields we take 
Bright tobacco from Virginia, the 

Carolinas, Georgia and Florida. W e 
take Burley tobacco from Kentucky and 
Tennessee, and tobacco from Southern 
Maryland.

Then in addition to these home
grown tobaccos we take tobacco grown 
in Turkey and Greece.

W e balance these mild, ripe home
grown tobaccos with the right amounts

and the right kinds of aromatic Turkish 
Then, instead of just mixing the to 

baccos together, we blend and cross- 
b lend  them so that all the diffedfeni 
flavors go together into one full flaVol 
— the Chesterfield taste that so manj 
smokers like.

Cross-blending tobaccos as it is done 
in Chesterfields gives the cigarette a  
pleasing taste and aroma — they're 
mild and yet They Satisfy.

YOU CAN REST ASSURED "THAT
T he n e x t  time i s e e  freckles
AND NUTTY, |’M GOING TO TEl L 

"T THEM THEY'RE A COUPLE
of s v « l l  g u v s / trWAV

9



THE G H O S T  T O W N  W h ispered  of its Past.. 
THE N IG H T  W as  Haunted W ith  D a n g e r —

And a darling o f 
society faced flood 
and hunger beside 
the man she had 
►corned... fearing 
his grim strength 
. . .  amazed by his 
courage . . .  loving 
him despite her-

ProdwCUOn

, M
A JESSE IASKY

fM fr<**>

Directed by Jamas Crass

50!0
RICHARD ARLEN 
MADGE EVANS

Ralph B el lam y  
James Gleason  
Henry B. Walthall

STEPIN FETCHIT
NOVELTY SERIAL

\vr, JANUARY 25. 1935 ” EASTLAND TELEGRAM PAG A FIVK

f2.95, $4.50, $6.95 
1.95 and $12.95

Valuat to 932.50

H A T S

50c, $1.00 
$1.50, $2.00

S W E A T E R S
B L O U S E S

>0c, $1.00, $1.95
Values to $5.00

PU R SE S

50c, $1.00
and $1.95
/«lu«i to $3.95

$5.00, $8.95 
$12.95, $14.95

Values to $8.50

G L O V E S

H A L F  PR IC E  
Last day Saturday

Flannel Robes 

Special 

$2.95

SH O E S

$1.95, $2.95 
$3.95, $4.45

Values to $6.85

FASHION
Eastland's Exclusive Ladies’ Store 

>rth Side of Square EASTLAND

ead League for W ar on Huey

Krneat Bourgeois ( ‘heater I*. St. .Anoint
ng the Square Deal Association, formed with the vow to 
ie dictatorship of Huey Long in Louisiana, are Ernest. Hour- 
president, and Chester P. St. Amant. treasurer, who have 
on Louisiana communities to form companies of the asso

rt and “ (tart'drilling along military lines until the time 
to strike.”  . Local organizations are being formed in all 

of the state for the conflict, many of them with women’s 
. amiliajlen.

NOW FOR THE

COATS.. SUITS 
AND DRESSES
That Bloom in the Spring!

JUST RECErVED ADVANCE SHOWING! 
COME AND SELECT YOURS!

LOTS OF SELECTIONS!

DRESSES C O A T S

C L A S S IF IE D  A D S  -
AUTO LOANS— Want a loan on 
your car? Let me make you an of
fer. Frank Lovett, 208 South La- 
mnr. Eastland. Phone 33.

Snider Knit in 
SILK LACE BOUCLE

ALWAYS AT THE RIGHT PRICE!

DONT FORGET OUR

WINTER

FOR SALE— Boy’s bicycle, sewing 
machine, and other household fur
niture. Call at 102 East Hill.

WANTED to buy, second-hand 
piano; must be cheap for cash. 
Dell Cox Confectionery, Eastland.

In full flight on flashing steel blades. Vivl-Ann Hulten. 
Sweden's foremost fancy skater, is shown here warming up in 
preparation for a trip to the United States. She Is to display her 
talent at Madison Square tiarden March 13. and tour the country

WE Want to select reliable young 
man, now employed, with fore
sight, fair education and mechan
ical inclinations, willing to train 
spare time or evenings, to qualify 
as installation and service expert 
on all types electric refrigerators 
and air conditioning equipment. 
Write fully, giving age, phone, 
present occupation. Utilities Eng. 
Institute, R, care Telegram.

DOROTHY! You’re telling me, I 
always keep my school girl figure 
by chewing Wrigley's gum. Esther.

MAN WANTED for Rawleigh 
Route of 800 families. Write to- j 
day. Rawleigh, Dept. TXA-221-SA,1 
Memphis, Tenn. I

RKO
RADIO
Picture

Star Studded Films Railroads Seeing j KeyManini-luge 
On Lyric Schedule, Better Business W o rk  Program
The list of attractions that will 

I play the Lyric the coming week
to thestarting today will bring 

local screen as many notable 
screen favorites as has ever been 
presented in a single week. On 
Friday and Saturday the Lyric will 
present “ Helldorado,” starring 
Richard Arlen and Madge Evans. 
This is a story o f a modern band 
of tourists marooned in an aban
doned California gbost-like town 
and is produced in epic proportions 
by the producerd-irector combina
tion of Jesse L. I.asky and James 
Cruze, who are noted for the early 
screen successes, “ The Covered 
Wagon” and ‘ ‘Old Ironsides.”  The 
supporting cast for ‘ ‘Helldorado” j 
includes Ralph Bellamy, James 
Gloason, Henry B. Walthall and 
Stepin Fetchit.

On Sunday the attraction at the 
Lyric will be “ Age of Innocence,”  
co-starring Irene Dunne and John 
Roles. Since their outstanding 
success as a co-starring team in 
"Back Street,”  there has been an 
avalanche of requests from all 
over the country that they be co- 
starred again. In selecting Edith 
Wharton’s "Age of Innocence”  as 
their second co-starring vehicle the 
producers, directors and the stars 
feel that they have a story that 

I affords excellent opportunities for 
I them to overshadow their success 
in "Back Street.”

Monday and Tuesday “ Imitation 
o f Life,”  starring Claudette Col
bert, will be presented. This mag
nificent story from the pen o f 
Fannie Hurst has been produced 
for the screen by Universal Film 
corporation who are noted for such 
outstanding productions as “ All 
Quiet on the Western Front,” 
“ King of Jazz,”  "Back Street,”  
and many others. In selecting 
Miss Colbert for the leading role in 
this story, Director John M. Stahl 
insisted that Warren Williams be 
secured for the leading male role 
in this story. The supporting cast 
includes Ned Sparks, Rochelle 
Hudson, and Baby Jane. This 
production bears the indorsement 
o f its producers as one of the fin
est ever produced in its studios.

The Wednesday and Thursday 
attraction at the Lyric will be 
“ Lady Be Choice,”  co-featurijig 
Carole Lombard and May Robson. 
This story is especially adapted to 
the talents of May Robson, who 
gained much screen recognition in 
“ Lady for a Day,”  in which she 
portrayed the role of “ Apple An
nie.”  In this picture her role is 
o f similar nature and from ad
vance reports she scores heavily 
with it. Miss Lombard, in the role 
o f a gorgeous young dancer, has a 
part well suited to her natural tal
ent. Roger Pryor has the leading 
male role and Walter Connelly is 
also prominent in the cast.

ST. LOUIS, Mo.— Increased car- 
loadings and advances in passenger 
traffic on railroads during 1935 
were predicted by Frank E. 
Strouse, Pennsylvania Railroad of
ficial, at a meeting of St. Louis 
business men.

"The increased traffic will go a 
long way toward insuring prosper
ity for the railroads,”  Strouse said. 
‘ Since the public is finding out. 
that Main Street, and not Wall 
Street owns the railroads, there 
has been a much better under
standing of what rail service 
means to the nation.

“ Nearly one-half o f the taxes 
paid by railroads in the country 
goes to the public schools. They 
educate between 1,000,000 and
2.000. 000 pupils each year, at an 
average cost of $90 a year for each 
student.

“ The railroad companies and 
their workers are liberal spenders,” 
according to Strouse. "Last year 
the railroads obtained millions of 
dollars from the PWA, all of which 
will be used to pay wages and buy 
materials and supplies.

"A t present, $2,000,000,000 
worth o f securities are owned by
40.000. 000 people who compc e
the life insurance companies of 
this country. More than $1,000,- 
000,000 o f the saving bank funds 
is invested in the railroad securi
ties. i

Strouse added that the increase 
in revenue car-loadings in Novem
ber and December, 1934, was de
cidedly greater than that o f the 
same months in 1933 and that last 
year was the first year since 1923 
that passenger traffic showed an 
increase.

Outstanding figure in a recovery 
program that stands out above 
all other* with millions of 
Americans and Is about to face 
It* big test is William F. Per
sons, above. Iowan who heads 
the National Re-Employment 
Service, expected to play a vital 
part In the huge public works 
program His Job will be otie 
of the biggest in the country 

under the work revival plan.

That Reminds M e
Continued from page 1

By United Press

SCRAPING GUM IS
PUNISHMENT

LACONIA, N. H. —  Four boys 
thought that they were seeing a 
fret- movie after they had gained 
entrance by prying open a rear 
exit, but—  When the proprietor 
discovered them and brought them 
to court, Judge Harry E. Trapp 
ordered the quartet to scrape gum 
from the floors, lobby, and the 
chairs to work out the admissions 
to the playhouse.

ST. FRANCIS XAVIER CHURCH
Mass on Sunday will be at 8 a. 

m.. by Rev. Joseph Fejnandez.
Sunday will be the third Sunday 

after the Epiphany. The Epistle 
is from the Romans 12:16-21; the 
Gospel is from St. Matthew 8:1-13. 
In this Gospel we are told how 
Christ cleansed a leper, and also 
how he cured the servant o f a cen- 
turian. This servant had palsy 
and Christ did not even see him. 
Evidently the renturian believed 
that Christ was God for he said: 
"Lord, I am not worthy that thou 
shouldst enter under my roof; but 
only say the word and my servant 
shall be healed.”  And the servant 
was healed immediately and com
pletely. Hence Christ was and is 
God. Let us believe in Him.

John Roosevelt 
Goes for Polo

SUB TROPICAL EVIDENCE
IS FOUND

CORVALLIS. Ore. —  Fossil 
leaves under study by Dr. Ethel I. 
Sanborn, professor o f botany at 
Oregon State College, give evi
dence Oregon once had a sub
tropical climate. The leaves are 
like many now found only in the 
Orient and Central America.

the Little Theatre group on Mon
day night. Jan. 28, at the High 
School auditorium. If you haven’t 
already gotten your ticket do so 
now and be assured o f a good seat. 
The house should be sold out be
fore the night of the play and the 
sign, "Standing Room Only” 
should be prominent when the cur
tain goes up. Rehearsals indicate 
that it will be the best of all and 
a real fine high class entertaining 
play will be the featuee to interest 
those that see the show. Mrs. Ha
zel Carter Ammerman. a most ex
cellent director, knows how to di
rect. Judge O. C. Funderburk, one 
of Eastland's most distinguished 
and worthwhile citizens is presi
dent of the Little Theatre group. j

Today is such a beautiful day 
that it is no doubt hard for anyone

to stay indoors. God can make the 
winds howl with fury, and carry
destruction in its paths. He can 
make the rain* come down in tor
rents and swell the rivers and 
creeks, sweeping everything in the 
swirling waters in its path. He can 
command the earth to spit fire 
from the top of mountain peaks 
and belch forth firey lava that 
winds its way down the mountain 
side destroying and killing life 
and vegetation as it creeps along. 
He can command the heavens to 
become black as jet. and all of a 
sudden a whirling funnel of black
ness smashes everything into splin
ters and kills those within its 
“cope. He can command the seas 
to become a mountain of waves 
and tumble the largest floating 
vessels like so many pieces of 
feathers flying in the winds. He 
is almighty and can do all these 
thing-- at will, and yet with it all 
He can create the beautiful things 
for man to admire. He can with
in a moment turn the day from one 
of any of the above destructive 
elements into one of serenity and 
calm. He makes it possible to for
get the dark moments by the beau
tiful things that He creates, and 
the most beautiful thing that He 
did create was man. And man 
should be proud of it, by forever 
doing Him homage and show grati
tude by working and applying the 
golden rule to his fellow man.

Which reminds us again that 
Eastland is just one town, but the 
responsibility for its progress and 

: future lies in the hands of those 
I who live within its limits .as well 
' as the community in general. It 
| is up to every man and woman to I 

keep their minds on what is best 
; and better for us all. There should 
, be nothing left undone to see that 
: Eastland continues to prosper.
I When a job is given a committee 
' by any o f the civic organizations 
that has the earmarks of something 
worthwhile it should be done and 

I completed. Its your town and our 
! town.

FAMILIES MOVE
TO DAM PROJECT

By UnitPtl Pres*

i NEW PHILADELPHIA, O. —  
j Hunting jobs on the new Tappan 
dam of the Muskingum conserv- 

j ancy flood control project, 100 
i families have moved into this 
county from West Virginia. Only 
bona fide residents of the county 
will be hired first, said Donald1 
Gray, U. S. employment chief.

Try a WANT-AD’

THREE-WEEKS-OIJ)
BABY HAS OPERATION

By United P ie «
GENEVA, O.— At the age o f 

three weeks, James Carle Wessol- 
lek underwent an operation for 
hernia here.

AIM WAS TOO ACCURATE
PORTERVILLE. Cal.— Too ac

curate aim with his .22 rifle 
brought painful injuries to John 
Champion, 13. Using a cartridge 
as a bull’s eye, John hit his target 
The cartridge exploded and a 
piece of the missile struck him in 
the forehead, cutting him deeply, 
and leaving a piece o f metal 
lodged against his skull.

FOX PELTS AID INCOMES
By United Pres*

EXCELSIOR SPRINGS, Mo. —  
Farmers o f northwest Missouri are 
helping their incomes by hunting 
foxes this winter. Fox pelts bring 
from three to four dollars, and 
one farmer collected nearly $40 
when he sold a dozen skins.

HUGE RICE CROP HARVESTED
By United Press

HOUSTON.— A rice crop valued 
at $8,000,000 by L. C. Trousdale, 
Houston, branch manager of the 
American Rice Growers association 
and manager o f the Richmond Ir
rigation company of Richmond. 
Texas, has been harvested in 11 
gulf coast countis. Trousdale said 
farmers planted 145,000 acres to 
rice during 1935. The yield aver
aged 52*/i bushels per aert. i

BURNING UP THE-ICE

A  W A N T  A D  - I T  A L W A Y S  P A Y S !

Mb'
BETTY BOOP in

“K E E P  IN  S T Y L E ” 
Sound N ew * — :------- Novelty

Brother Franklin, Jr., seta his 
thrills from fast autos, but John 
Roosevelt chooses polo for his 
excitement. Here tbe youngest 
son of tbe president la shown 
with bis mount as he turned out 
for practlc* with lbs Harvard 

freshman squad.

P T «
_  EASTLANJ

TODAY AND SATURDAY

ONLY
\
N

CO-STARRED
for fhe first timo since 

• 'Bock Sfresl", in Edith

story of a robot hoart 
in Amorlca's ora of 
loco co vara d hypocrisy.

SUNDAY

In Caik IVijcii!
Sand YOUR PHOTOGRAPH and YOUR NAME 

Wriilan in YOUR OWN HANDWRITING 
FOR A

%
■ T O ' Y O U B

FUTURE
By DORIS BLAKE

Chicago Tribune Personality Editor

First Winners
W I L L  BE  A N N O U N C E D  

in the G R A P H IC  M A G A Z IN E  

given with T H IS SU N D A Y 'S

( 2 H p a i g p *

Stmdag XSiabnmt
tni t o i i i  i  a i u u i T  miwsearit

W f  HAT doss tbe future hold in store fo r YO U? Write 
"  your name and address, paste it on tbe back of your 

photograph and send it to Doris Blake, Personality Editor 
of tbe Chicago Tribuna, P. O. Box 13 )9 , Chicago, 111. The 
Chicago Tribuna will pay $13,000.00 in cash prises to the 
persons from whose photographs and handwriting Doris 
A sk s makas tbs most interesting "Key to the Future’’ readings.

Photographs and readings of the first winners will be 
published in the Graphic Magazine Section of this Sunday’s 
Chicago Sunday Tribune together with full rules and par
ticulate. Don't bum tha data ill o f this sensational ofier.

GEORGE UTTZ, 
Distributor Chicago Tribune

LEAR ANCE
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Tonight
Dragoo studio recital presents 

violin and piano soloists; Dragoo 
ensemble, studio chorus, Dragoo 
octet, K p. m., Methodist church. 
Public invited.

Lyric Monday and Tuesday

Saturday
Junior organizations, 10 a. m., 

Baptist church.
Sub-Deb club, 2 p. m., election 

of officers. Miss Ouida Sanderson, 
hostess.

Kittle Theater rehearsal, 7:15 p. 
m., residence Judge O. C. Funder
burk.

cotton, negro cabin and darky 
woman in ga.vly colored frocks.

A luncheon of baked veal cutlet, 
yams, cornbread, and cauliflower, 
had last course of cherry pudding 
and fruit cake.

Plate favors were little colored 
gingham mammies, for Mmes. W. 

| 15. Pickens, Carl Springer, J. E. 
| Hickman, James Horton, Leslie 
Gray, A. H. Johnson, 15. M. Collie, 

IT. j. Haley, J. M. Perkins, Grad) 
Pipkin, and a guest. Mrs. Jess Pip- 

I kin of Breckenridge.

Honor* Mr*. Audrey Corneliu*
Mil* Evelyn Heern

Miss Evelyn Hearn honored Mrs. 
Audrey Cornelius in an arranged

Rev. Hogan Coming
The Presbyterian church an

nounces that Rev. L. R. Hogan will 
be in Eastland to conduct the 11 
a. m. services at the church.

AH those interested in the

Texas W ill Import 
Corn for Next Year

HOUSTON.— Texas will be an !
. importer of corn next year and;
I will pay iwice the price which pre-.
j vailed a year ago, according to a 

survey here.
Other corn producing states and 

Mexico will be heavy shippers if 
the consumption rate for Texas is 
similar to that of the nation as a 
whole. Assuming that the con-1 
sumption is 20 bushels per year | 
per person, the state will need ■ 
120,000,000 bushels. Estimates are l 
that the state's production will be 
55,084,000 bushels us compared 
with 74,820,000 last year.

This Curious World Ferguson

mm
m M M

l s n « *  t
W arren William, R<
in "Imitatit n of Life.”

helle Hudson and Claudette Colbert 
— Universal.

reception and wedding gift shower j church are cordially invited to at- 
by the Junior Thursday club o f | tend, 
which the former Miss Josephine 
Martin was a member and officer. Bluebonnet Club 

The rooms were prettily lighted j Enjoyable Afternoon 
in pink and white effect, the color ! Mrs. James Hurkrider was host- 
motif of the evening, and the table ess to the Bluebonnet club which j 
in the dining room, luid in lace, I hold its postponed meeting on 
was centered with a pink howl fill- Wednesday afternoon, 
ed with delicate sprays of pink and Four tables were appointed for! 
white flowers, and four silver j the game of auction, and the 5 j 
sticks, with tall pink tapers at the o’clock tea plate of pimento cheese :

Lyric Sunday Only

corners.
In the reception room a large 

table was centered with a minia
ture house electrically illumined 
and with words across the face, 
•’ Love Nest,”  and standing on the 
path in front of the house were a 
bride in flowing train and veil, and 
groom in wedding attire.

The bridal gift shower was pie- 
sented in an unusual and original 
way, through the bride reading 
rhymes, each rhyme sending her on

sandwiches, potato flakes, cherry 
pie with whipped cream topping, 

'and coffee.
The favors for high score, silver 

i bonbon dishes, were exactly alike, 
that for the guests going to Mrs. 
John Burke.

Other guests were Mmes. Homer 
Norton. Francis M. Jones. J. C. 
Creamer, E. R. Buchanan, Morgan 
Myers, Carl Johnson, and I.. V. 
Simmonds.

Members present were Mmes.!
the track of a concealed gift; the James Beale, Joe Kraemer, J. V. 
plan like saving that, of following Freeman, Roy Allen. W. E. Brash- 
the cobweb game. j ier, Faye Earnest, Guy Patterson,

The refreshments were of white R. L. Ferguson, anil ho-te-s. Mrs. 
angel food squares with pink icing. James Harkrider. 
individual pink heart shaped nut ;
cups, with pecans, and hot tea. Martha Dorcas Cla*»

A spray of pink and white bios- Soliciting for Sale 
xofns crossed each service plate. j The Martha Dorcas class of t he j 

Guests were Mmes. Jack Ammer. Methodist church is soliciting fora 
W S. Barnett. Earl Conner Jr., . rummage sale to be held in the 
Poe Lovett, Jack Vaught, Ben j Harrison building, east side of 
Sears, Roy Birmingham, Fred1 
Maxey. Raymond Fullington, H
Sone, J. C. Whatley; Mrs. W. W.l On sale for church benefit will 
Phillips, sister of the hostess; Mrs. everything in clothing, blankets. 
W. A. Martin, mother of the bride; j quilts and household articles.
Mrs. J. P. Hearn, house hostess;] There will be no food sale.

1 square, Friday and Saturday. Feb. 
! 1 and 2.

Miss Evelyn Hearn, hostess, and 
honoree, Mrs. Audrey Cornelius, 
and Mr. Cornelius, who came in 
later.

Many gifts were received from

Every member o f the class has 
been asked to do his part by so
liciting.

Persons who have materials for 
sale should contact Mrs. F. A.

the club members and others. The | Jones, chairman, or Mrs. W A. 
ho-tess presented the honoree Martin, assistant chairman, or any 
bronze l>ook-ends. j one of the soliciting committee, it

was announced.

Lyric Friday and Saturday

Mr*. J. E. Hickman 
Announce*

Mrs. J. K. Hickmnn announces 
that Mrs. A. W. Hal! of Weather
ford will he presented on the 
Young People's and Senior Ep- 
worth league meeting at 6 o'clock 
in Methodist church, Sunday night.

Her subject will be “Standing 
Up for Your Convictions,”  Mrs.
Hall is known as a fine speaker for ,lt j 
young people.

All young people whether of the  ̂
Methodist church or not are cor-! 
dialiy invited to this meeting, 
which will be followed by a social 
hour in the young people’s rooms 
o f the chOrch.

I
Mr*. Barnett Give*
Lesson on Missions

Mrs. E. W. Barnett gave a les- j 
son on “ Church o f God Missions”  I 
at that organization’s Ladies’ Aux
iliary meeting in the church Tues- ] 
day.

The next meeting will be held i 
in the home of Mrs. H. A. Perry, ! 
East Hill street, Tuesday afternoon

Woman With SI,500 
It Hospitalized
By United Press

CINCINNATI, O — A middle- 
aged Polish woman, with $1,500; 
pinned inside her dress, was taken 
to u hospital here in serious con
dition.

The woman, who gave her name 
as M. Polkowska, was removed 
from her hotel room in a comatose | 
state. In her hand she clutched a : 

“ Nothing is right for the one. that medicine bottle, bearing a Massa- 
in not just to the other,”  was | chusetts label. A note addressed 
brought out in talks by Mrs. J. F <o Amy Grockowski <3141 Bernard

Child Con*ervation League
The Child Conservation league, 

had “ justice” as general subject 
for their program, given Wednes
day afternoon, with Mrs. Grady 
Owen a« program leader.

Their literary motif for the day,1

Collins, “ justice as a foundation of 
all virtue,”  ably discussed, and 
“ The law o f justice in the acquisi
tion and use o f money,”  given by 
Mrs. Joe C. Stephen.

The subject, “ Playing the g a m e  
ac cording to the rule,” was handled 
by Mrs. H. R. Breazeale.

A round-table, “ The practical 
application of the lesson in every- i 
day life,”  closed the program.

Mrs. Carl Johnson was an
nounced as the next hostess, and 
leader on the subject, “ Play."

Personnel, Mmes Wayne Jones, 
H. R. Breazeale, J. F Collins,) 
Grady Owen. T. M. Collie, D. L. | 
Kmnaird, J. Atchley, E. E. Layton, 
Gamer Kinard, Joe C. Stephen.

During a brief business session 
conducted by the president, Mrs. ; 
Wayne Jones, each member pledg- I 
ed to donate a pre-sehool book to 
the library.

• • • •

street I. Chicago, and written in 
Polish, was found in her room. 
Physicians said she had suffered a 
cerebral hemorrhage.

BRIDE “ TAKEN FOR A RIDE
By United Press

WASHINGTON. — Mrs. Bertha I 
Laura Bookout was taken for a 
“ ride'' the other night. That’s how | 
she happens to be Mrs. Bookout, I 
she told the District of Columbia 
supreme court when seeking an 
annulment of her marriage. She 
said that while out riding Bookout 
— who she said she knew only cas
ually— threatened to drive his car 
over an embankment unless she 
consented to marry him.

JUDGES TO
LECTURE BLUECOATS

Reader* Luncheon Club
Mrs. Grady Pipkin was the host

ess Wednesday to a 1 o’clock 
luncheon that carried out the 
southern plantation idea, with the 
table setting centered in a field of

Help Kidneys
»  U puurljr funcLMKktujr Kidney* WV 

•W m&m&rmmkm ytm •ulfmr from
Up Nitfht*. Nervouenee*. Rheumatic

By UnHed Press
NEW HAVEN, Conn. — Here

after policemen must he courteous, 
soft spoken and considerate of the 
offender. Police court judges have 
undertaken to deliver 18 lectures 
to the bluecoats, instructing them 
in the fine art of gentlemanly 
conduct.

- War • grawnetleei»!vaiaa' Soa-lri 1
Cystex JZ l& V Z i

'—■sz

FIVE COUPLES DIDN’T WED
BLOOMS BURG, Pa. —  Some

thing went amiss in wedding plans 
for at least five couples in Colum
bia County during 1934. That 
many marriage licenses were re
turned to the county clerk here- - 
unused.

E L E C T R IC A L
A P P L IA N C E S

Ttxaa Electric Service Co.

JlU d ia ite L !
Ingredients o f Vicks 

VapoRub in Convenient Candy Form

VICKS COUCH DROP

urr*nem*up Specials!1

DOUGHNUT HOARDER
CHALLENGES!

Leading Cotton 
Authorities to Meet 

At Dallas, Jan. 3l|

By Unitvd Press

BELOIT, Wi.s. —- E. J. Mc
Cormick, who claimed u record for 

ioughiuit he kept stowed awaya

( 2 ) t  EASIER TO PHOTOGRAPH THE 
PAVLOF VO LCA NO ES, O N  THE ALASKAN P E N IN S U LA , 

AT N IG H T  THAN IN DAVL1GHT H O U R S ./  F O G  
O B SC U R E S  THEM IN  T H E  D A V T IM E , © U T  AT NIGHT, 
WITH THE AID  O F  THE M ID N IG H T  S U N ,  V ISIB ILITY  

IS F A IR L Y  G O O D

in a trunk here for 20 years, was 
challenged by W. R. Sellick, I’uw 
Paw, Mich., who said he has kept 
a slice of fruit cake for nearly 51
years.

WASHINGTON PAYS AGED
By United Press

OLYMPIA, Wash. —  Thirteen 
out of 39 Washington counties 
paid approximately 500 old age 
pensions during 1934, according 
to a survey by the state planning' 
council. Pensions ranged from $0 
a month to *20. All 39 counties, 
however, paid mothers’ pensions to 
widows and children. During 1934, 
2,74<’. families and <5,103 children 
w- re given more than *000,000.

|

0 1935 BY NEA SERVICE. INC.

CHECK GOES BEGGING
By Unit#*! Press

SALEM, Ore. A check for $1,- 
013.67 gave Oregon’s state treas
urer and adjutant general a head
ache. Neither knew what to do 
with it. The money was part of a 
•12-year-old fund sent to Oregon 
by the government to pay Oregon

VA/A
STORE U P  F O O D  F O R  
t h e i r  u n b o r n  v o u n g  
. . .  V O U N G  T H A T  T H E Y  

N E V E R  LIVE TO  
S E E /

121.

My ret 
^  hool o i l  

pity, uii-l

BEFORE the Ice Age. the Columbia river flowed against the 
eastern base of the Cascade range, of Washington. At one place, 
it plunged over a 900-foot cliff . . . almost oue-slxth of a mile.

Volunteers of the Spar.isn Amet- No doubt Dr. Townsend means 
iean War. For 15 years the right- well, hut can he guarantee that all 
ful recipients have eluded search, the homes for the aged won't be- 
?o the adjutant general sent in the eome hilarious night eluhs 
cheek to the treasury. gambling joints?

and

Irem* Dunne and John Boles, who scored heavily in ‘ ’Rack
Street," are again teamed as co-stars in "The Age of In
nocence." RKO?Radio's adaptation of Edith Wharton’s 
colorful romance of the Seventies and poignant drama of 
the social code's obstacles to an enduring love.

Richard Arlen and .Madge Evans, hitch-hiker and heiress, 
play the two leading roles in the thrilling new Fox picture. 
“ Helldora.do,” produced by Jesse I-. I.asky. The haunting 
whispers of their ghost-town refuge speak of the past—
but the voice of the present speaks of love.

EASTLAND

SING A SONG
IN THESE VIVACIOUS NEW DRESSES JUST 

RECEIVED AT BURRS!

Group No. 1... $3.95
Gettting weary of winter, and winter clothes? 
Then feel like a new woman in one of these glori
ous new Early Spring Frocks! Fetching short 
sleeve styles with novelty trimmings, lingerie col
lars, cliffs and jabots. Beautiful wide self-color 
belts. All the new spring shades, with an especial
ly huge showing of the popular new greys.

Group No. 2 ... $5,95
An extensive advanced showing of the finer spring 
dresses with three-quarter jackets in sheer acetate 
fabrics. These dresses come in all the new spring 
shades of Rose, (Jrey, Beige, Maize and Powder 
Blue . . .  to help you clear your mind of the drab 
dullness of winter clothes. Come in and see them 
at Burr’s!

Swagger Suits 
$6.90 $9.90 $14.90

Suits are going to be more poular this spring than 
ever before, so be sure and come early to look 
over this advance-of-the-season assortment! The 
short jacket is going to be an outstanding number 
for young misses and we have plenty to show you! 
The Swagger Suit also will be a very popular 
number as the coat serves two purposes . . . both 
as a suit coat and as a coat to be worn over 
dresses.

NEW SPRING FOOTWEAR
Looking as if they cost several times this low- price, 
our New Spring Shoes are the smartest line we’ve 
ever seen and the best values for the money. Many 
other styles than those shown here, in various at
tractive leathers and fabrics. Black, Rrown and 
Two-tone. New, entrancing models in oxfords, 
straps and pumps that are just what you want to 
start the New Spring Season smartly-shod.

SPRING
HATS!

C i

98c
Newest Styles!

Vi Vs .
Burr’s are now showing a large spring assortment of the 

smart ( repe Turbans and Crepe Brimmed Hats in this 

low pice range. AJso pretty hats made out of Straw 

Cloth and Cellophane Straw. All gay new Spring calm-.

&
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DALLAS.— Leading cotton au-l 
thorities of the Southwest will 
meet in Dallas on Jan. 31 anil 
Feb. 1 to participate in a public 
conference sponsored by SoutheirJ 
Methodist University and devoteil| 
to an exhaustive studite “ The 
Cotton Crisis,” Dr. S.< 
director of the ArnoldJ 
Government ut the Uni 
nounced today.

In an effort to urj 
tention of Texans tf 
progressive reforms iti 
industry, the university 
its Arnold Foundation, is underj 
taking lo bring together liuslne. 
men, economist.-, and educators nl 
an effort to study all phases nil 
the problem and suggest programs| 
for economic recovery.

Cotton in the Southern econo- 
my, vanishing export markets, thel 
effect of economic nationalism.I 
evaluation of the government's! 
program, and land utilization ar«j 
among the subjects to be discuss 
cd. Speakers on the two-day pro-1 
gram include Peter Molyneaux.l 
editor of the Texas Weekly, Dr. | 
A. B. Cox of the University ol | 
Texas. Victor Schoffeln.ayor, agri
cultural editor of the Dallas News, I 
W. L. Clayton of Houston, and [ 
others. t

“ Each year the Arnold Founds 
tion sponsors an institute at which| 
•ome public question vital to Tex
as and the South is discussed," 
Dr. Myres explained, “ but this 
year the University decided to ] 
turn the conference into u public 
meeting to which everyone inter
ested is invited. The welfare of I 
Texas rests largely upon its cotton 
industry, and a new understanding 
of the cotton crisis among the 
people may lead to sound economic 
policies to restore prosperity.”
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